Research Reports 2017-2018



Queen's | Law

Individual Achievements in Research and Scholarship (2017/2018)

Table of Contents

Sharryn Aiken	3
Bita Amani	4
Martha Bailey	7
Beverly Baines	9
Nicholas Bala	11
Kevin Banks	17
Art Cockfield	18
Samuel Dahan	22
Benjamin Ewing	23
David Freedman	24
Leslie Green	24
Lynne Hanson	25
Gail Henderson	26
Ardi Imseis	28
Joshua Karton	29
Lisa Kelly	32
Lisa Kerr	34
Mohamed Khimji	37
Alyssa King	37
Erik Knutsen	38
Kathleen Lahey	40
Nicolas Lamp	47
Nancy McCormack	51
Cherie Metcalf	52
Bruce Pardy	53
Patricia Peppin	59
Michael Pratt	60

Darryl Robinson	60
Jean Thomas	
Sabine Tsuruda	
Ashwini Vasanthakumar	64
Gregoire Webber	64
Jacob Weinrib	67
Noah Weisbord	69
Robert Yalden	70

Sharryn Aiken

Journal Articles

(with Alboim) "Fortress USA and Policy Implications for Canada", *Policy Options*, April 4, 2017 (converts from online version to 9 pages)

Reports and Studies for Government and Governmental Institutions

(with Anker et al) "Submission to the Inter-American Commission on Human rights re Emergency Hearing on the US-Canada Safe third country Agreement", Harvard Immigration and Refugee Clinical Program, February 28, 2017

Book Reviews and Other Publications

(with Rehaag) "It's time to abolish the inhumane Canada-US deal", *The Conversation; National Post*, May 10, 2018

(with Rehaag) "Canada a world leader in preventing the arrival of refugees', *Toronto Star*, May 25, 2018

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Fortress America: Implications for Refugees and Canadian Border Policies", International and Defence Policy Speaker Series, Queen's University, March 10, 2017

"Refugee Law in Fortress North America", Ontario Justice Education Network, Summer Law Institute, August 29, 2017

"Migration Governance: New Ways of Talking about Coercion", Panel Moderator/Discussant, Ryerson University & Queen Mary University of London, November 3, 2017

"Amending the *State Immunity Act:* Redress for Survivors in Sri Lanka?", Annual Conference, Transnational Government of Tamil Eelam, Scarborough Convention Centre, April 14, 2018 "Labour Mobility and Transitions", Panel Discussant, Migrants at Work in Canada Symposium, Queen's Law, April 20, 2018

"Refugee Law at the border/The Borders of Refugee Law", Public Law Workshop, University of Ottawa, Faculty of Law, May 10, 2018; and CARFMS, Ottawa, May 25, 2018

Migration Roundtable, participant, Law and Society Association Conference, Toronto, June 7, 2018

Presentation at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Muslim Ban: An Emergency Learn-In", School of Policy Studies, Faculty of Law & Queen's Law Refugee Support Program, queen's University, February 8, 2017

"A GBA+ Analysis of Trump's Immigration Orders: Implications for Canada", paper for Feminist Legal Studies Conference, Queen's University, March 10, 2017

"Teaching Social Justice and Empathy", presentation for Canadian Association of Lew Teachers conference, Queen's University, May 31, 2018

Editorial Positions

- 1) Editorial Board Member, PKI Global Justice Journal, 2018-
- 2) Editorial Advisory Board Member, Refuge, Canada's Journal on Refugees. (Ongoing)

Reviews of Scholarship

- 1) Peer Review of articles for *Queen's Law Journal*; *Windsor Access to Justice Journal*; *Dalhousie Law Journal*, *Refuge*
- 2) Review Committee, SSHRC Insight Development Grants Program

Other Scholarly Activities to be included in the Research Report

Frequent media commentator on refugee, migration and related human rights issues (primarily: Toronto Star, Globe and Mail, National Post, CBC (TV and Radio), TV Ontario, CTV, Cable Street Podcast)

Bita Amani

Journal Articles

(with Craig) "The Jus of Use: Trademarks in Transition" (2018) 30 Intellectual Property Journal, 217-270

"Of At Least Equal Importance: (Intellectual) Property Rights Mapping with a Moral Compass" (2018) 31 Intellectual Property Journal No. 1, 105-118

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Eat This! Gender Inequality, Culture, and the Politics of Food", Law and Society Conference, paper presented by the LSA Collaborative Research Network "International Legal Feminisms" [CRN38], Toronto, June, 2018

"Authoring Identity: Copyright, Privacy, and Commodity Dissonance in the Digital Age", Ottawa Law Review Symposium 2018, "New Directions for Law and Tech". Speaker, Panel "Civil Liberties and Technology", Ottawa, March 7, 2018.

"Toward an Edible Society: Rethinking Innovation and Sustainability in Consuming the (M)other" presented at FLSQ conference, (Re)Production: Inequalities of Gender, Racialization, and Class, Queen's University, Faculty of Law, Kingston, March 3, 2018.

"Of At Least Equal Importance: (Intellectual) Property Rights Mapping with a Moral Compass", Panel "Towards a Coherent Moral Centre: Legislation and Reform", conference "Intellectual Property: Fuel for the Fire of Genius or Shelf Life of a Banana?" IPOsgoode, York University, November 20, 2017.

"Eat This! Gender Inequality, Culture and the Politics of Food", Panel "Food and Feminism" at conference, *Taking Stock: The State of Food Law and Policy in Canada*, University of Ottawa, Ottawa, November 3, 2017.

"New Slants on Trademark Slurs and Immoral Marks", (with Carys Craig), Panel "IP and Morality", presented at conference *Intellectual Property Scholars Conference (IPSC)*, Cardozo School of Law, New York, August 10-11, 2017.

"Nothing Personal?: Privacy and Property In Genetic Information, a Relational Account", presented in Knowledge and Vulnerability Panel, XXXVth International Congress on Law and Mental Health, Prague, July 9-14, 2017.

"Cultivating Copyright Custodians for the Digital Age: Libraries and the Public Interest in Lending (Obsolete Formats)" (with Mark Swartz), Panel, "Copyright User Rights and Access to Knowledge", conference Copyright User Rights and Access to Justice Symposium, University of Windsor, Faculty of Law, May 18-19, 2017.

"Under the Skin: New Trademarks Slants on Slurs and Offensive Marks" (with Carys Craig), Panel "Intellectual Property and the Protection of the Interests of Individuals and Communities", conference 2017 Canadian IP Scholars Workshop, University of Ottawa, May 9-10, 2017.

"The Jus of Use: Trademarks in Transition" (with Carys Craig), Panel, "From Use to Registration: A Paradigm Shift", Symposium *Following the Signs, New Directions in Trademark Law,* University of Ottawa, Faculty of Law, May 8, 2017.

"Indigenous Women's Knowledge Rights in Canada: Consultation and Consent", presented at FLSQ conference, "Gender-based Analysis and Gender Budgeting for Equality, Inclusion, Development, and Democracy" co-organized with Professor Kathleen Lahey, Queen's University, Faculty of Law, March 10-11, 2017.

Presentation at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Voice, Vulnerability, and Value: Canada's National Food Policy for a Plurinational State", Third Canadian Food Law and Policy Conference, "Innovations in Agrifood Law", Panel: Inclusive Food System Governance, held at Laval University from September 25 to 27 2018, [submitted abstract, accepted, withdrew for medical reasons].

Food Secure Canada, "Food as a Feminist Issue" invited keynote speaker, plenary session "Resetting the Table: Food Secure Canada's 10th Assembly", Montreal, Quebec, Nov. 1-4, 2018 [by invitation, accepted, withdrew for medical reasons].

CIGI International Law Research Program Conference, "Canada in International Law: At the Inflection Point", invited as speaker/discussant on Panel: International Intellectual Property Law, Ottawa, Ontario, June 19, 2018.

Osgoode Hall Law School and Law. Arts. Culture. Conference, "Imagining Justice: Law and Speculative Fictions", invited discussant, Panel: Intersections of Law, Philosophy, and Fiction, June 5, 2018.

Centre for Intellectual Property Policy, McGill University Faculty of Law, Conference "The Terroir of Innovation: A Multi-disciplinary Conference on Cider and the Development of Geographical Indications in Canada", Speaker, Panel on Terroir, Food, and Science, March 29, 2018.

Canada Connected 150! Lead discussant (With Profs Teresa Scassa and Elizabeth Judge), in the Digital Rights Stream discussion, Panel: Citizens and Their Data, Ottawa, October 13-14, 2017 [withdrew for medical reasons].

"Exclusion(s): Intersectionality, Existential Crises, and the Transformative Potential for Intellectual Properties", Invited Guest Lecture, Shirley E. Greenberg Chair for Women and the Legal Profession Speaker Series, University of Ottawa, Common Law, September 13, 2017.

"Law, Race, and Alchemy: Exclusive Rights, Existential Crises and Transformative Possibilities for Intellectual Properties", Plenary Speaker, Panel "IP and the Racialized Subject", conference *Race + IP*, Boston College, April 20-22, 2017.

Awards and Honours

High Achiever Award, Iranian Women's Organization of Ontario, White Dove Gala 2017 http://www.iwontario.com, conferred as part of celebration for Canada 150

Editorial Positions

Book Editor, Intellectual Property Journal

Reviews of Scholarship

External Reviewer, Canada Council for the Arts, Killam Research Fellowship Program.

Peer reviewed articles for journals including:

- * Canadian Journal of Law and Society
- * University of New Brunswick Law Journal

Conferences Organized

Feminist Legal Studies Queen's Conference, "Gender-based Analysis and Gender Budgeting for Equality, Inclusion, Development and Democracy", organized by Professors Bita Amani and Kathleen Lahey, Queen's University, March 10-11, 2017.

Feminist Legal Studies Conference, "(Re)Production: Inequalities of Gender, Racialization, and Class," organized by Professors Bita Amani and Kathleen Lahey, Queen's University, March 2-3, 2018

Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences Attended Without Presenting

"Critical Theory for the Anthropocene Future", hosted by Osgoode Hall Law School and Institute for Feminist Legal Studies, Gladstone Hotel, Toronto, June 6, 2018.

"Defamation Law and The Internet, Where Do We Go From Here", Law Commission of Ontario, May 3, 2018.

"Striking a Balance: Privacy and Freedom of Expression in the Digital Age" Globe and Mail Centre, Toronto, April 4, 2018.

"Bracing for Impact: The AI Challenge", Law Society of Ontario, Toronto, February 2, 2018.

"Iranian-Canadian, Women's Leadership Conference," hosted by Iranian American Women Foundation (IAWF) and Tirgan, Toronto, July 29, 2017.

"Big Data Futures: Data Politics, a Panel Discussion", Big Data 175 event, Queen's University, March 23, 2017.

Martha Bailey

Journal Articles

"Balev v Baggott: The Child's Perspective in Determining Habitual Residence" (2017) 36 Family Law Quarterly 227

Book Chapters

"Protecting Children in Canada," in Brinig, ed, *The International Survey of Family Law* (Bristol: LexisNexis, 2017) 39

"Efforts to Address Intimate partner Abuse and High Conflict custody Disputes in Canada" in Brinig, ed, *International Survey of Family Law* (Cambridge: Intersentia, 2018) 137

Reports and Studies for Government and Governmental Institutions

"Overview and assessment of approaches to access enforcement," Department of Justice Canada, March 2017

Book Reviews and Other Publications

Books@Queen's podcast on Paul Reps, Zen Flesh, Zen Bones, ttps://virtual-exhibits.library.queensu.ca/books-at-queens/martha-bailey/ (March 2018)

Presentation at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform conferences

"International Surrogacy: Van the State of Russia bind the Whole World?," informing Content, Kingston ON, October (Lecture was used to create theatre piece, presented October 2017, Kingston ON)

Editorial Positions

Editorial Board, Canadian Journal of Family Law (Faculty of Law, University of British Columbia)

Reviews of Scholarship

Peer review of articles for *Canadian Journal of Family Law, McGill Law Journal*, etc.

Assessor of paper proposals for Society for Teaching and Learning in Higher Education 2018 conference

Other Scholarly Activities to be Included in the Research Report

Legal advisor for development of play *The Wickhams: Christmas at Pemberley*, world premiere November/December 2018, Marin Theatre Company, California

Beverly Baines

Book Chapters

"Women Judges on Constitutional Courts: Why not nine women" in Irving, ed, *Constitutions and Gender* (Edward Elgar, 2017) 290-319

(with Rubio-Marin) "Feminist Constitutionalism in Canada" in Des Rosiers, Macklem and Oliver, eds, *The Oxford Handbook of the Canadian Constitution* (Oxford University Press, 2017) 965-987

Book Reviews and Other Publications

"It's not about women's constitutional right to abortion: Canadian Bar Association *National Magazine* February 27, 2018 on-line http://www.nationalmagazine.ca/Articles/February-2018/lt-s-not-about-women-s-constitutional-right-to-abo.aspx

"Untying the Blackmore case from the Polygamy Reference" Canadian Bar Association National Magazine March 19, 2018 on-line http://www.nationalmagazine.ca/Articles/March-2018/Untying-the-Blackmore-case-from-the Polygamy-Refer.aspx

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Women Judges on Constitutional Courts: Why not nine women?" ICON-S Conference on Courts, Power, Public Law, University of Copenhagen, Faculty of Law, July 7-9, 2017.

"The Invisible Women in Law in Canada" CALT Conference on The Whole Lawyer 2.0, Queen's University, Faculty of Law, May 31-June 2, 2018.

"Identity Writing by early Canadian women law professors and jurists" Research Committee on Sociology of Law Working Group for Comparative Studies of Legal Professions Biennial Conference, Andorra Law Vella, July 10-13, 2018.

Presentation to Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"A Gender-based Analysis of Canada's Constitution" at Gender-based Analysis and Gender Budgeting for Equality, Inclusion, Development, and Democracy Conference of Feminist Legal Studies Queen's, Faculty of Law, March 11, 2017.

Research Grants

Role	Granting body and type of grant	Title of Project	Date(s) of	Amount
PI	SSHR IDG	No Rights Are Absolute: the legacies of three Chief Justices	June 2018 – May 2020	\$40,870.00
PI	SSHRC SIG Explore Grant	Equality: the most remedial right	April 2018 – March 2020	\$6,999.60

PI – Principal Investigator, CI – Co-investigator

Reviews of Scholarship

Peer reviews of articles for Windsor Yearbook of Access to Justice; Canadian Journal of Women & the Law; Atlantis: Critical Studies in Gender, Culture and Social Justice; Australian Journal of Human Rights

Israel Science Program, Review of Scholarly Research Grant Application (2018)

Other Scholarly Activities to be included in the Research Report

Hosted Queen's Visiting Scholar from Harvard University (6 weeks 2017 summer)

Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences Attended Without Presenting

Chair, FLSQ panel, March 2, 2018 Conference, Queen's University, Faculty of Law

Nicholas Bala

Books

Ben Hovius, Mary Jo Maur & Nicholas Bala, Family Law: Text, Cases, Materials and Notes, 9th ed., Toronto: Thomson Reuters, 2017 (1058 pages) – Note: 9th edition of the casebook, but my first time as lead.

Journal Articles

Maur & Bala, "Engaging with the Cromwell Committee on Access to Justice: 'Beyond Wise Words' Towards a Less Adversarial Approach to Family Justice," 80 Supreme Court Law Review 63-104, also in Aylward & Hrick eds.m In Furtherance of Justice: The Judicial Life of Thomas A. Cromwell (Toronto: LexisNexis, 2017)

Bala, Birnbaum & Watt, "Addressing Controversies about Experts in Disputes over Children?" (2017) 30 Canadian Journal of Family Law 71-128

Houston, Bala & Saini, "Crossover Cases Of High Conflict Families Involving Child Protection Services: Ontario Research Findings And Suggestions For Good Practices" (2017) 55(3) <u>Family Court Review</u> 362-374

Bala, Birnbaum, Cyr, Poitras, Saini & Leclaire, "Shared Parenting in Canada: Increasing Use But Continued Controversy" (2017), 55(4) Family Court Review 513-530

Birnbaum, McLeary, Saini & Bala, "Dimensions of Conflict For Separated Families Index: An Index For Family Courts" (2017) *Children and Youth Services Review*

Birnbaum & Bala, "Views of the Child Reports: The Ontario Pilot Project" (2017), 31:3 International Journal of Policy, Law & the Family 344-362

Birnbaum, Saini & Bala, "Canada's First Integrated Domestic Violence Court: Examining Family and Criminal Outcomes at the Toronto IDVS" (2017), 32:6 *Journal of Family Violence* 621-631 Bala, Hebert & Birnbaum, "Ethical duties of Lawyers for Parents Regarding Children of Clients: Being a Child-Focused Family Lawyer" (2017), 95 *Can Bar Rev* 557-589

Talwar, Hubbard, Saykaly, Lee, Lindsay & Bala, "Does parental coaching affect children's false reports? Comparing verbal markers of deception" (2018) 36 *Behavioral Sciences & the Law* 84-97 Birnbaum, McCleary, Saini & Bala, "Dimensions of conflict for separated families index: An index for family courts" (2018) *Children and Youth Services Review* https://doi.org/10.1016/j.childyouth.2018.02.046

Birnbaum, Saini & Bala, "Growing Concerns about the Impact of Self-Representation in Family Court: Views of Ontario Judges, Children's Lawyers and Clinicians" (2018), 37 *Can Fam L Q* 121-138

Bala & Birnbaum, "Rethinking the Role of Lawyers for Children: Child Representation in Canadian Family Relationship Cases" (2018) 59 *Les Cahiers de Droit* 787-829

Book Chapters

Bala & Carrington, "Canada," Chapter 5 in Scott H Decker and Nerea Marteache, eds., *International Handbook of Juvenile Justice* (Springer, New York, 2017) 91-114.

Bala, "Canada," in Christopher Schreck ed, *Encyclopedia of Juvenile Delinquency and Justice* (Wiley, 2017)

Bala, "Introduction: Bill C-78 and the Reform of the Parenting provisions of the Divorce Act", Barbara Landau ed., The Family Dispute Resolution Handbook, 6th Edition, Toronto: Lexis, 2018, p. xxxi - xxxvii

Reports and Studies for Government and Governmental Institutions

John-Paul Boyd, Joanne J. Paetsch, Lorne D. Bertrand, Zoe Suche, Nicholas Bala, *A Study on Income Disclosure Obligations for Family Support Purposes* (Canadian Research Institute for Law & the Family, March 2017, funded by Department of Justice Canada.)

Birnbaum & Bala, Report on Objectives and Role for the NWT Office of the Children's Lawyer: Phase I of Research Project for the Office of the Children's Lawyer, Government of Northwest Territories (Feb 2018)

Book Reviews and Other Publications

Bala, "Child Witnesses in the Criminal Courts: Recognizing Competence and Assessing Credibility," *Law Now*, January 5, 2018

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

Maur & Bala, "Costs and the Changing Culture of Family Justice", Family Law Program, National Judicial Institute, Vancouver, Feb. 8, 2017.

Bala, Birnbaum & Hebert, "Recognizing Ethical Duties of Parent's Lawyers to Children of their Clients," Family Law Summit, Law Society of Upper Canada, Toronto, March 7, 2017

Bala & Birnbaum,"Views of the Child Reports in Ontario: The Pilot Project & Final Research Results", Western University Symposium, Toronto, June 21, 2017

Bala, "CSG s.9: Shared Custody & Child Support—Conundrums, Contino & Child Focus," Atlantic Courts Education Seminar for Federally Appointed Judges, National Judicial Institute, Oct 20, 2017, St. Andrew's NB.

Bala & Baum, "Support for Adult Children in Canada: When Does Childhood End?", Family Law Program, National Judicial Institute, Quebec City, Feb 7, 2018

Bala & Gordon, "Shared Custody and Child Support: Conundrums, Contino and Child Focus," Family Law Program, National Judicial Institute, Quebec City, Feb 8, 2018.

Maur & Bala, "Family Law Costs in Ontario: A Proposal for a Tariff and Recent Developments," Law Society of Ontario, Family Law Summit, Toronto, April 9, 2018.

Bala, Birnbaum, Moscoe & Eisen, "Innovations in the Practice of Family Law:Ontario's Unbundled Family Law Services Project," Law Society of Ontario, Family Law Summit, Toronto, April 10, 2018.

Bala & Birnbaum, Children's Participation in Family Relationship Cases: Rethinking the Role of Lawyers for Children, National Family Law Program, Vancouver B.C., July 10, 2018.

Bala, Bill C-78: Commentary on Proposed Reforms of the Parenting Provisions of the *Divorce Act*, National Family Law Program, Vancouver B.C., July 10, 2018

Bala & Gordon, Shared Custody and Child Support: Conundrums, *Contino* and Child Focus, National Family Law Program, Vancouver B.C., July 11, 2018

Bala "When Does Childhood End? Support for Adult Children in Canada" Family Law Program, British Columbia Supreme Court Educational Program, Vancouver BC, Nov 14, 2018.

Presentation at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

Bala & Polak, "Children Resisting Contact: What's a Judge to Do?", Ontario Court of Justice, Judicial Development Institute, Toronto, Ontario, Jan. 12, 2017

Bala "Expert Evidence & Hearsay," in Hot Topics in Evidence Program of North York Family Bar (Ontario Court of Justice) Education Committee, North York, Ont., Jan 17, 2017.

Bala & Cyr, "Quand les enfants résistent aux accès - Que faire? Les forcer ou lâcher prise?"Formation continue Juges de la Cour Supérieure du Québec, Montreal, QC, Jan 24 2017 Bala & Landau, "Parenting After Separation: The Law," Co-operative Solutions Mediation, Toronto, Jan 27, 2017.

Bala, "Child Witnesses in the Criminal Justice System: Reforming the Law to Reflect Realities Rather Than Stereotypes, Faculty of Law, University of New Brunswick, Fredericton N.B., Feb. 3, 2017

Bala & Hebert, Children Resisting Contact: A Family Functioning Problem, Canadian Bar Association New Brunswick, Fredericton, N.B.Feb. 4, 2017,

Bala & Sherr, Crossover Cases: Family Cases with Concurrent Child Protection or Criminal Proceedings, Family Law Program, National Judicial Institute, Vancouver, Feb 10, 2017 Bala, ""Entitlement and the Spousal Support Advisory Guidelines," Carleton County Law Association, Family Law Program, Montebello QC, April 21, 2017

Bala, "Access To Family Justice: What Role for Paralegals;" and Birnbaum & Bala, "Views of the Child Reports: Research on the Ontario Pilot Project," Canadian Research Institute for Law & the Family, Calgary, AB, May 6, 2017.

Bala & Hebert, "Recognizing Ethical Duties of Parent's Lawyers to Children of their Clients," Legal Education Society of Alberta, Lake Louise AB, May 7, 2017.

Bala, "Views of the Child Reports: A Useful Addition to the Family Justice Toolbox," Frontenac Family Law Association, Kingston, ON, May 12, 2017

Bala, "High Conflict Separations and Children Resisting Contact" Education Program of the Provincial Court of Nova Scotia, White Point Resort, Hunts Point, N.S., May 25, 2017

Drozd, Slabach, Bala & Fidler, "Responding to Parent-Child Contact Problems," Association of Family & Conciliation Courts Annual Conference, Boston, May 31, 2017.

Bala, "Evolving Approaches to Domestic Violence and the Hague Child Abduction Convention: 1980 to 2017", Experts' Meeting on Issues of Domestic Violence and the 1980 Hague Child Abduction Convention, University of Westminster, London U.K., June 12, 2017.

Bala, "The Role & Value of Community-Based Youth Diversion: What Research Can and Can't Tell Us," Eastern Ontario Region Youth Justice Service Providers, Kingston, ON, June 26, 2017.

Bala, "Children Resisting Contact & High Conflict Families: Recognizing the Limits of Law" International Society of Family Law, Amsterdam, NL, July 26, 2017.

Bala, "Assessing Children's Competence and Credibility" & Bala & Birnbaum, "Judicial Interviews of Children," Children's Participation in Justice Processes, Alberta Legal Representative for Children and Youth, Calgary, Alberta, Sept.15 &16, 2017

Birnbaum & Bala, Views of the Child Reports: Ontario Practice & Final Research Results, Federal-Provincial-Territorial Family Justice Working Group, Ottawa, Ont., Nov. 7, 2017.

Bala, "Assessing the Competence and Credibility of Child Witnesses" Ontario Office of the Provincial Advocate for Children and Youth, Toronto, Ontario, Dec. 5, 2017.

Bala, "Child-focused Family Dispute Resolution", Alternative Dispute Resolution Institute of Ontario, Family Law Section, Kingston and webinar, Jan. 23, 2018.

Bala & Birnbaum, "Children's Participation in Canada's Family Courts: Still Controversial, but Increasingly Common," Judicial Committee on Interjurisdictional Protection of Children, Quebec City, Feb. 6, 2018.

Bala & Fidler, "I Don't Want to Go! Children Who Resist Post-Separation Contact with a Parent," Alberta Chapter, Association of Family & Conciliation Courts, Edmonton, March 14, 2018.

Ainslie & Bala, "Testimonial Aids Overview: Criminal Code and Evidence Act Provisions", Vulnerable Witness Knowledge Exchange, Department of Justice, Ottawa, March 26, 2018.

Bala, "The Youth Justice Process: Rights, Responsibilities and Participation of Youth," Forum on Child Participation in the Justice Process: Challenges and Promising Practices, Montreal, March 28, 2018.

Bala, "High Conflict Separations & Children Resisting Contact with a Parent," Symposium on Working with Families in Transition in the 21st Century, Children Now, Montréal, Québec, June 1, 2018

Birnbaum, Bala, Kavassalis, Henry, "Views of the Child Reports: A Valuable Addition to the Family Justice Toolbox," Association of Family & Conciliation Courts, Washington D.C., June 9, 2018.

Bala, "Child Witnesses in the Criminal Courts: Assessing Competence & Credibility;" Bala & Fidler, "I Don't Want to Go! Children Who Resist Post-Separation Contact with a Parent," Law Society of Newfoundland and Labrador, St. John's NL, June 20 & 21, 2018.

Bala, "Children Resisting Post-Separation Contact," Family Relations Network, Canberra, ACT, Aust, August 14, 2018

Bala & Papaleo, "High Conflict Separations, Alienation & Children Resisting Contact with Parents" & Bala, "Parental Alienation: Social Context and Legal Responses," AFCC Australia, 5th Annual Conference, August 16 & 17, 2018, Adelaide, SA, Australia

Bala, High Conflict Separations, Parental Alienation & Emotional Abuse: The Intersection of Family Justice & Child Protection, New Zealand Psychological Society, Auckland, Aug 20, 2018 & Wellington, Aug 22, 2018

Bala, Children Resisting Contact: Social Contexts and Legal Responses, Family Court Judges Seminar, Auckland, Aug 20, 2018 & Wellington, Aug 21, 2018

Bala "High Conflict Separations & Children Resisting Contact with a Parent" for University of Otago Law School and New Zealand Law Society, Dunedin NZ, Aug 23, 2018.

Bala & Birnbaum, "Assessing the Competence and Credibility of Children" and "Managing Concurrent Proceedings, "Court of Appeal and Supreme Court of Prince Edward Island Education Seminar: "Children", Morell, PEI, September 14, 2018.

Bala & Hounsell-Grey," Considering the Interests of the Children: Managing Concurrent Family & Criminal Proceedings," Nova Scotia All Courts Education Seminar, Halifax, Nov. 8, 2018

Presentation to Judicial, Governmental and Legislative Bodies *Parliamentary Committees*

- Senate Committee on Legal& Constitutional Affairs, on Bill S-202 (Shared Parenting), Dec. 14, 2017 (witness)
- House of Commons Committee on Finance, Unified Family Courts, May 8, 2018 (witness)
- House of Commons Committee on Justice and Legal Affairs, Bill C-78 (Divorce Reform), November 28, 2018 (witness & submitted brief)

Research Grants

Role	Granting Body and Type	Title of Project	Date(s) of	Amount
	of Grant		Grant	
PI	SSHRC	Access o Family Justice	2014-	
			2019	
CI	Law Foundation of	Views of the Child	2017-18	\$100,000
	Ontario	Reports (with R.		
		Birnbaum)		
CI	Law Foundation of	Limited Family Law	2018-	\$250,000
	Ontario	Services Project (with	2021	
		R. Birnbaum)		

PI – Principal Investigator; CI – Co-investigator

Awards and Honours

Cited by Supreme Court of Canada (30th time) in *Churchill Falls (Labrador) Corp. v. Hydro-Quebec,* 2018 SCC 46

Editorial Positions

Child and Family Law Quarterly
Family Court Review
Canadian Journal of Criminology and Criminal Justice

Reviews of Scholarship

Grant Reviews:

American Psychology-Law Society

Journal Reviews:

Alberta Law Review

Canadian Bar Review

Canadian Journal of Children's Rights (2017)

Canadian Journal of Children's Rights (2017,2018)

Child & Family Law Quarterly

Child & Youth Services Review (2017, 2018[2])

Family Court Review (2017[6], 2018[2])

Journal of Child Custody (2018 [4])

Law & Society (2018 [2])

McGill Journal of Law & Health (2018)

Motherisk Commission (2018)

Revista Direito GV (2018)

University of British Columbia Law Review (2018)

Windsor Review of Legal & Social Issues (2017)

Youth Justice (2017 [3])

Other Scholarly Activities to be Included in the Research Report

Government Law Reform Consultations

Justice Beaman Motherisk Commission, Strengthening the Child Protection Bar, Toronto, June 20, 2017.

Department of Justice, Public Legal Education on *Divorce Act* Reform, Ottawa, Nov. 9, 2018. Reform of Child-Related Provisions of the Divorce Act, Law Society of Ontario, Toronto, Jan 22, 2018

Department of Justice, Public Legal Education on Divorce Act Reform, Ottawa, Nov. 9, 2018.

University Presentations

Australian National University, "Judicial Interviews of Children: Research & Resistance to Reform," Centre for Social Research and Methods, , Canberra, ACT, Aust, August 14, 2018. Legal Representative of Children and Youth of British Columbia, Vancouver, Nov 14, 2018.

Research Contracts

Commissioning Body	Purpose of Contract	Title of Project	Date(s)
National Judicial	Assist with	Bala, Child Witnesses: Electronic	Winter 2018
Institute	revision	Benchbook, for 2018 revision	

Kevin Banks

Books

(with M. MacNeil, as co-editors) Labour and Employment Law: Cases, Materials and Commentary (9th edition)(2018)

Book Chapters

"Workplace Law with the State?", in S. Archer, D. Drache, and P. Zumbansen eds. "The Daunting Enterprise of the Law: Essays in Honour of Harry W. Arthurs (McGill-Queen's University Press, 2017)

(with R. Chaykowski, G. Slotsve) "Did *Weber* Affect the timlines of Arbitration?" in E. Shilton and K. Schucher eds. "One Law for All? *Weber v. Ontario Hydro* 20 Years On" (Irwin Law, 2017) (with G. Trudeau) "Introduction", Chapter 1 of Labour and Employment Law: Cases, Materials and Commentary (9th edition)(2018)

Reports and Studies for Government and Governmental Institutions

IN THE MATTER OF GUATEMALA – ISSUES RELATING TO THE OBLIGATIONS UNDER ARTICLE 16.2.1(a), Final Report, June 14, 2017. I served as Chair of the international trade dispute Panel appointed to hear and decide this matter. The report is a final disposition of the first dispute arising under a labour chapter of a free trade agreement anywhere in the world. (299 pages)

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Globalization and Workplace Regulation", Canadian Association of Counsel to Employers, Calgary, August, 2017

Presentation at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Liability for Unpaid Wages in a Fissured Economy", CRIMT/ Institutional Innovation for Better Work Partnership Conference, October 27, 2018

"The end of labour law or a new beginning? Will capitalism be more worker-friendly, or less?" King's College Transnational Law Summit, London, April 11, 2018

"Fissuring, Fairness and Employment Standards" in Ontario, Western University Labour Law Conference, November 4, 2017

"Broader-Based Bargaining to Address Income Inequality in Ontario – An Idea Whose Time Did Not Come", Law and Society Association Annual Meeting, Mexico City, June 23, 2017, and 3rd Labour Law Research Network Conference, Toronto, June 26-27, 2017

Editorial Positions

Editor-in-Chief, Canadian Labour and Employment Law Journal Book Review Editor, Comparative Labor Law and Policy Journal

Reviews of Scholarship

Peer review of article for the *University of Toronto Law Journal*

Art Cockfield

Books

Jinyan Li and Arthur Cockfield, *International Taxation in Canada* (Toronto: LexisNexis, 4th ed., 2018)

Arthur Cockfield and David Kerzner, *International Taxation Core Concepts* (featuring tax novella 'Law Brienz winery: Tax Trouble in Wine Country') (Toronto: Thomson Reuters Carswell, 2nd ed., 2017)

Student Edition of the Income Tax Act (featuring tax novella 'How to Manage a Difficult Tax Partner') 7th and 8th eds. (Toronto: Thomson Reuters Carswell, 2017 and 2018)

Journal Articles

"Tax Wars: The Battle over Taxing Global Digital Commerce", vol. 161 *Tax Notes* p. 1331 (2018); Reprinted in *Tax Notes International*

"Shaping International Tax Law in Challenging Times". Vol 54 *Stanford Journal of International Law* pp. 223-240 (2018)

"How Should Countries Share Tax Information", vol. 50 *Vanderbilt Journal of Transnational Law* p. 91 (2017)

"Examining Canadian Offshore Tax Evasion", vol. 65 Canadian Tax Journal pp. 651-680 (2017)

Book Chapters

"Taxing Global Digital Commerce in a Post-BEPS World", in Ricardo Maitto da Silveira, Alexandre Luiz Moraes do Rêgo Monteiro and Renato Vilela Faria, eds., *Tributação da Economia Digital* — *Desafios no Brasil, experiência internacional e novas perspectivas* (Editora Saraiva, Brazil; 2018) "Tax Law and Technology Change", in Roger Brownsword, Eloise Scotford and Karen Yeung, ed., *Oxford Handbook on the Law and Regulation of Technology* (London: Oxford University Press, 2017)

Canadian Tax Treaty Interpretation, in Eduardo Baistrocchi, ed., A Global Analysis of Tax Treaty Disputes (London: Cambridge University Press, 2017)

Reports and Studies for Government and Governmental Institutions

(with Christian Lepreucht and David Skillicorn), "Submissions on International Money Laundering", House of Commons Standing Committee on Finance, 2018

Annotations and Case Comments

"Groia: Four Strikes and You're Not Out", vol. 46 Criminal Reports pp. 298-308 (2018)

Book Reviews and Other Publications

How to Trump Trump on Taxes, Globe and Mail, August 16, 2018
Canadian History Reframed Tells a Different Story, Ottawa Citizen, June 29, 2018
Who Should Control a Lawyer's Courtroom Behavior?, Toronto Star, Nov. 5, 2017.
Why I'm Ignoring the Law Society's Orwellian Dictate, Globe and Mail, Oct. 17, 2017
Tax Low to Get High, National Post, July 12, 2017

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Examining Canadian Offshore Tax Evasion", Ontario Bar Association Tax Section Panel on Offshore Tax Evasion, Toronto, Toronto, May 9, 2017, Toronto

"Emerging Issues in Tax Law: Examining Canadian Offshore Tax Evasion", Osler Hoskin & Harcourt Tax Lunch, Toronto, May 12, 2017

"Big Data and Tax Haven Secrecy", Annual Meeting of Chicago Quantitative Alliance, Las Vegas, April 2017

"Big Data and Tax Haven Secrecy," University of Waterloo Tax Policy Symposium, Toronto, May 3, 2017

"Tax Law and Technology Change", University of London, Symposium on Law and Technology Change, June 29, 2017

"Shaping International Tax Policy in Challenging Times", Stanford Law School Symposium on "What's Law Got to Do With It? Evaluating Law in Challenging Times", Palo Alto, California, Nov. 8, 2017

"Shaping International Tax Policy in Challenging Times", James Hausman Tax Policy Presentation, University of Toronto Faculty of Law

"Shaping International Tax Policy in Challenging Times", Queen's University Faculty of Law Workshop, Nov. 8, 2017

"Shaping International Tax Policy in Challenging Times", University of British Columbia Faculty of Law, Tax Policy Colloquium, March 2, 2018, Vancouver

"Transnational Terrorist Financing Networks and Nodes", Canadian Network for Research on Terrorism, Security and Society (TSAS), University of Waterloo, Annual Workshop, June 8, 2018, Ottawa

"Big Tax Data and Taxpayer Privacy", Dalhousie Law School Conference on 'Ethics and Taxation', Oct. 22, 2018 (via Skype)

"Examining Canadian Offshore Tax Evasion", Saturday Club, Queen's University, Kingston, Feb. 5, 2018

Presentation at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Opening Remarks", Stanford Law School Symposium on "What's Law Got to Do With It? Evaluating Law in Challenging Times", Palo Alto, California, Nov. 8, 2017

Research Grants

Role	Granting Body and Type of Grant	Title of Project	Date(s) of Grant	Amount
PI (with Christian Lepreucht)	Canadian Network for Research on Terrorism, Security and Society (TSAS)	Assessing Transnational Terrorist Financing Nodes	2018	\$20,000
PI	SSHRC Insight Standard Research Grant		2014- 2019	\$88,000

PI – Principal Investigator

Editorial Positions

Editorial Board, Canadian Tax Law Journal

Editorial Board, International Journal of Business Law

Editorial Board, Member of the UNESCO EOLSS International Editorial Council, 2001 to present (honorary appointment in 2005)

Contributing Author, *Tax Analysts*

Reviews of Scholarship

Review Committee, Artificial Intelligence, Health and Society, Collaborative Health Research Projects, Canadian Institutes of Health Research, 2018

Peer review of articles for *Illinois Journal of Law, Technology and Policy, Journal, Osgoode Hall Law Journal, Alberta Law Review, Queen's Law Journal, Journal of Law and Humanities, UBC Law Review,* various international tax law publications

Referee, Tenure and Promotions Committee for University of Alberta and Radzyner School of Law in the Interdisciplinary Center (IDC) Herzliya (Israel), University of Ottawa Faculty of Law

Other Scholarly Activities to be Included in the Research Report

Worked with two economists in a World Bank project to draft investment and tax laws and policies for designate foreign governments, 2017

Conferences Organized

(as co-organizer with Alan Macnaughton) *University of Waterloo and Deloitte Tax Policy Symposium* May 2017 and May 2018 (Canada's main annual tax policy conference)

(as co-organizer with Lawrence Friedman) 'What's Law Got To Do With It?: Examining the Role of Law in a Changing World', Stanford Law, Nov. 2-3, 2017

(as co-organizer with David Berry and Jeannette Tramhel) 'Law as an Engine for Development', Queen's Law/University of West Indies Faculty of Law/Organization of American States, Cabe Hill campus, Barbados, March 29-30, 2019

Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences Attended Without Presenting

University of Waterloo and Deloitte Tax Symposiums, 2018

Samuel Dahan

Journal Articles

Dahan S. (2018), "Redesigning Institutions for EMU Wage Policy coordination". *European Labour Law Journal* Volume: 8 Issue: 4, page(s): 281-305

Presentation at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

Al Powered Tribunal for Small Claims in Europe. HEC – X, Legal Data Mining, Machine Learning and Visualization - French Supreme Court (March 2019), Paris, France

Al-Powered Tribunal Small Claims in Ontario. Cyber justice, Graduate Law and Artificial Intelligence Conference 2019 - University of Montreal, Montreal, Canada

EU regulation on AI in Europe Toronto. Scotiabank Ethics and AI conference: Defining the New Normal, Toronto, Canada

Customer Dispute Analytics. Law 2.0, the Future of Legal Education - Queen's Law, Kingston, Canada

Natural Language Processing and Case Law Consistency of the French Supreme Court. Dauphine Lunch Seminar - Paris Dauphine University, Paris, France

Improving Consistency of the EU Case law through Text Analytics. International celebratory conference marking five years of Croatian membership in the EU* The Role of the Courts in a Changing European Union, Zagreb, Croatia

Competition law analytics and cartel detection. Masterclass, Competition law - Assas University, Paris, France

Law, negotiation and Al. Principal's Symposium: Imagining our Digital Future - Queen's University), Kingston, Canada Main Audience: Knowledge User Invited?: Yes, Keynote?: No

Online Dispute Resolution and AI: the case of employment disputes. The Meetings of the Canadian Law and Economics Association, Toronto, Canada

Presentation to Judicial, Governmental and Legislative Bodies

- 1. Natural Language Processing and Case Law Consistency of the French Supreme Court. French Supreme Court, Paris, France
- 2. Al Powered Tribunal for Small Claims in Europe. French Ministry of Justice (March 2019), Paris, France

Editorial Positions

Committee Member, Special call about AI Health and Society offered through the Collaborative Health Research Projects (CHRP) funding opportunity. Funder, Academic Reviewer, SSHRC, Collaborative Health Research Projects (CHRP)

Benjamin Ewing

Books

(with Cryer, Friman and Wilmshurst) *An introduction to International Criminal Law and Procedure*, 2d ed (Cambridge: Cambridge University Press, 2010)

Journal Articles

"Recent Work on Punishment and Criminogenic Disadvantage" (2018) 37 Law and Philosophy 29-68

Book Reviews and Other Publications

"Socializing Punishment" (2018) 17 The Point 77-83

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Prior Convictions as Moral Opportunities", Law and Philosophy Workshop, Center for Law and Philosophy, University of Southern California Gould School of Law, Los Angeles, January 24, 2018

Reviews of Scholarship

Peer review of articles for New Criminal Law Review, Osgoode Hall Law Journal, Queen's Law Journal, and Windsor Review of Legal and Social Issues

David Freedman

Journal Articles

"The Court's Rectification Power in Contracts, Trusts, and Wills: Is There a Difference?" (OBA, 2018)

"Drafting and Attacking Charging Clauses in a Will" (2017). 36 Estates. Trusts & Pensions Journal 160; reprinted in Lindsay Histrop, Estate Planning Precedents: A Solicitor's Manual [Forthcoming, Thomson Reuters Canada]

Leslie Green

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Sovereignty vs. Sovereignty" The Or Emet Lecture, Osgoode Hall Law School, Toronto (26 January 2017) [named lecture]

"Constituting the People" Singapore Seminar in Legal theory, National University of Singapore, Singapore (21 March 2017)

"The Normativity of Law: What's the Problem?" Faculty Colloquium, Department of Philosophy, University of Victoria, Victoria BC (22 September 2017)

"Sovereignty vs. Sovereignty," Keynote Lecture, United Kingdom IVR, Leeds (29 October 2017) [keynote]

"Right Speech," The John Dewey Lecture, University of Chicago (9 November 2017) [named lecture]

"Escapable Law: Gardner on Law and Morality", Conference in Honour of John Gardner, Wadham College, Oxford UK (15 March 2018)

Editorial Positions

Co-Editor: Oxford Studies in Philosophy of Law (substantial time commitment)

Co-Editor: Oxford Legal Philosophy (OUP book series) (substantial time commitment) Subject

Co-Editor: Stanford Encyclopedia of Philosophy (modest commitment)

Editorial Board: Canadian Journal of Law and Jurisprudence

Editorial Board: Law and Philosophy

Editorial Board: *Ethics and Social Philosophy* Editorial Board: *Transnational Legal Theory*

Peer Review of Articles

Journal of Political Philosophy Mind Oxford Journal of Legal Studies

Other Scholarly Activities to be Included in the Research Report

Faculty Associate and Chair of Management Board, Bonavero Institute on Human Rights (Oxford, UK)

Lynne Hanson

Book Reviews and Other Publications

Multiple publications in QUFA Voices, President's Voice Column, January 2017 to July of 2018

Presentation at Scholarly, Professionals or Law Reform Conferences

"Stronger Together: Achieving Fairness for Contract Academic Staff", Canadian Association of University Teachers Association Conference, Courtyard Marriott, Toronto, October 20-21, 2017. Panelist on bargaining.

Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences Attended Without Presenting

QUFA delegate, CAUT Council Meeting, May 5-7, Westin Hotel, Ottawa, ON OCUFA Policy Exchange Conference, May 11-12, 2017, Enoch Turner Schoolhouse, Toronto, ON OCUFA Board of Directors Meeting, October 20-22, 2017, Westin Harbour Castle Hotel, Toronto, ON

OCUFA Board of Directors Meeting, February 2-4, 2018, Westin Harbour Castle Hotel, Toronto, ON

OCUFA Board of Directors Meeting, May 11-13 2018, Westin Harbour Castle Hotel, Toronto, ON OCUFA Board of Directors Meeting, October 19-21, 2018, Westin Harbour Castle Hotel, Toronto, ON

Gail Henderson

Journal Articles

"Group RESPs: The Intersection of Government Support for Education Savings and Securities Regulation" (2019) 69:1 *University of Toronto Law Journal* 44-84 (peer-reviewed) (published online Oct 26, 2018)

"Indigenous Entrepreneurship and Social Entrepreneurship in Canada" (2018) 83 Supreme Court Law Review (2d) 241-78 (peer-reviewed)

Book Chapters

"Banks, corporate governance and the public interest: the potential role of public interest directors" in Susan Watson & PM Vasudev, eds, Innovations in Corporate Governance: Global Perspectives (Cheltenham, UK, Edward Elgar, 2017) 193-216

Book Reviews and Other Publications

Book review of Insider Trading and Market Manipulation: Investigating and Prosecuting Across Borders (2018) 34 *Banking and Finance Law Review* 71-77.

With Jerry Buckland et al, "The Regulation of Group Plan RESPs and the Experiences of Low-Income Subscribers" (June 2018), online:

seedwinnipeg.ca/files/The_Regulation_of_Group_Plan_RESPs_and_the_Experiences_of_Low-income Subscribers.pdf

Co-author, Group Registered Education Savings Plans (Group RESPs) Educational Materials (July 2018), online: http://seedwinnipeg.ca/files/Group_RESP_Educational_Materials.pdf

Reports and studies for Government and Governmental Institution

With Jerry Buckland, written submission to the *Review of the Federal Financial Framework*, November 2017, 5 pages.

Book Reviews and Other Publications

With Simon Chung, "Securities Law, Regulations and Policies Applicable to Group Plan RESPs", report produced for the Group RESP Research and Education Project, Funded by the Law Foundation of Ontario Access to Justice Fund (August 2017), online (ResearchGate), 31 pages

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Protecting Low Income Consumers: Regulation of Rent-to-Own Stores in Canada and the US", Commercial Law Symposium, University of Alberta Faculty of Law, Edmonton, October 13, 2018 "The intersection of government post-secondary education funding and securities regulation", University of Waterloo Tax Policy Research Symposium, Toronto, May 4, 2018

Presentation at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

With Pamela Beach and Lucy Sun, "Online Financial Literacy Education Resources for Teachers: A Review of the Canadian Financial Literacy Database", Canadian Society for Studies in Education annual conference, University of Regina, Regina, May 29, 2018

With Louise Simbandumew and Raena Penner, "Addressing the Potential Pitfalls and Risks of RESP Promotion", 2018 ABLE Financial Empowerment conference, Vancouver, May 9, 2018 "Indigenous Entrepreneurship", Decolonizing Law? Methods Tactics & Strategies, University of Windsor, Windsor, April 2, 2018

"Enabling Securities Regulation for Local Investing", EconoUs 2017, Calgary, September 13-15, 2017

Commenter, Commercial Law Symposium, University of Saskatchewan, Saskatoon, September 30, 2017

Research Grants

Role	Granting Body and Type of Grant	Title of Project	Dates(s) of Grant	Amount
PJ	SSHRC	This Little Piggy Went Banking: Examining Potential Conflicts of Interest in Financial Literacy Education Resources for Elementary School Teachers	Awarded June 6, 2017	Total: \$67,114 Year 1: \$43,936 Year 2: \$23,178
CI	SSHRC	Household Finances and Vulnerable Canadians: Using Financial Diaries to Examine and Build Capability	Awarded April 12, 2017	

PI – Principal Investigator; CI – Co-investigator

Editorial Positions

Editorial board, Lakehead Law Journal (Bora Laskin Faculty of Law, Lakehead University)

Reviews of Scholarship

External reviewer, SSHRC Insight Grant

Peer reviewer for *Osgoode Hall Law Journal* and the *Canadian Journal of Law & Society*Assessor, Ireland Canada University Foundation, Jim Flaherty Scholarships (for Irish PhD and post-doctoral or early career scholars to travel to Canada to conduct research in partnership with a Canadian university

Peer review of articles for the University of Sydney Sydney Law Review and UBC Law Review

Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences Attended Without Presenting

Corporate and Commercial Law Workshop, University of Toronto, Toronto, April 27, 2018

Ardi Imseis

resentation at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Illegal Occupation of the State of Palestine and its Legal Consequences", Conference: On the Threshold from Occupation to Annexation, Birzeit University, Ramallah, occupied Palestinian territory, 3 October 2018

"UNRWA and the Palestinian Refugees: From 1949 to the Age of Trump", Kings college, University of Cambridge, UK, 1 March 2018

"International Refugee Law and the Current Refugee and Migration Crisis", remarks delivered at screening of documentary "Fire at Sea" by Queen's Law Refugee Support Program, Macdonald Hall, 30 October 2018

Presentation to Judicial, Governmental and Legislative Bodies

"Recognizing Palestine: What Legal and Policy Implications for the United Kingdom?", European Council on Foreign Relations, London, United Kingdom, 27 June 2018 (UK Members of Parliament and Government, as well as foreign diplomatic corps, largely EU, in attendance).

Conferences Organized

"Chemical Weapons, Armed Conflict and International Humanitarian Law", organized by the Canaidan Red Cross, Queen's University, 29 October 2018 [I advertised the event at Queen's, encouraged by IHL students to attend and attended myself.

"International Law at a Crossroads", organized with Professor Nicolas Lamp, C. Rousseau and M. Sheppard, BISC, UK, 30-31 May 2019.

Joshua Karton

Journal Articles

"The International Investment Arbitrator's Duty to Apply the Law" (2018) 17(1) Law and Practice of International Courts and Tribunals 160-177

Book Chapters

"Piecemeal Solutions to Demonstrated Problems of Unfairness: Control of Price Terms in Common Law Canada" in Yesim M. Atamer & Paschal Pichonnaz, eds, Control of Price Related Terms in Standard Form Contracts - Judicial Control and Other Means of Price Control" (Springer, 2018).

Reports and Studies for Government and governmental Institutions

Invited commentary on "Appointing Authorities and Selection of Arbitrators in Investor-State Dispute Settlement", Organization for Economic Co-operation and Development (March 2018) Response to public consultation on Proposed Amendments to the 2013 Hong Kong International Arbitration Centre Administered Arbitration rules, "Proposed Amendments Relating to Third-Party Funding" (with Abayomi Okubote) (January 2018)

Invited commentary on the "Draft Report of the International Council on Commercial Arbitration – Queen Mary Task Force on Third-Pardy Funding in International Arbitration (with Abayomi Okubote) (January 2018)

Book Reviews and Other Publications

"Can I Get A ... Diverse Tribunal?", Kluwer Arbitration Blog (2018)

"Intersectionality and Arbitrator Diversity" (with Ksenia Polonskaya), *Kluwer Arbitration Blog* (2018)

"Nigeria's New Arbitration Law and The Regulation of Third-Party Funding", (with Abayomi Okubote) Kluwer Arbitration Blog (2018)

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Piecemeal Solutions to Demonstrated Problems of Unfairness: Control of Price Terms in Common Law Canada", 20th General Congress of the International Academy of Comparative Law (Fukuoka, Japan, July 22-28 2018) (peer-reviewed)

"The Persistence of Culture? "Chinese-Style" International Commercial Arbitration in a World of Globalized Legal Practice", Annual Meeting on Law and Society (Toronto, ON, June 7-10 2018) (peer-reviewed)

"The Persistence of Culture? 'Chinese-Style' International Commercial Arbitration in a World of Globalized Legal Practice", American Society of Comparative Law Younger Comparativists

Committee Annual Global Conference (Cleveland, OH, USA, April 20-21 2018) (peer-reviewed)

Presentation at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Sociological Insights for International Arbitration Practice", Cairo Regional Centre for International Commercial Arbitration (Cairo, Egypt, November 8, 2018)

Panelist, Symposium on "Misuses of Power in Both Private and Public Law: Dual Perspectives on Corruption", 20th General Congress of the International Academy of Comparative Law (Fukuoka, Japan, July 22-28 2018) (peer-reviewed)

Paper Discussant, Institute for Transnational Arbitration Academic Council Annual Works-in-Progress Workshop (Washington DC, USA, January 27 2018) (invited)

Research Grants

Role	Granting Body and Type of Grant	Title of Project	Date(s) of Grant	Amount
CI	Economic & Social Research Council (UK) Research Grant	"The Social and Psychological Underpinnings of Commercial Arbitration in Europe"	Awarded 2017; covers 2018- 2923	GBP 1,015,377

CI – Co-Investigator

Awards and Honours

Carmigniani Perez Lecturer on Business Law (Quito, Ecuador, May 4 2018) (invited annual lecture)

Editorial Positions

Founding Managing Editor, Canadian Journal of Commercial Arbitration (2018-)

General Editor, *Kluwer Arbitration Practical Content* (2018-)KAPC is a new online service put out by Kluwer, the largest publisher of international arbitration materials, formally launching in 2019. It involves a series of practical guides to different aspects of international arbitration law. Each module is written by a junior academic or midlevel/senior associate-level practitioner. As the first of three General Editors to be engaged, I helped select the other two General Editors and the topics to be covered in the initial launch of modules, recruited two of the module authors, and consulted on matters like the layout and content of the KAPC website. Actual editing of draft modules began in 2019.

Co-Book Review Editor, *American Journal of Comparative Law* (2018- as acting editor, 2019- as full member of the editorial board)

Member, Editorial Advisory Board, Africa Arbitration Blog (2018-)

Member, Editorial Advisory Committee, Contemporary Asia Arbitration Journal (2014-)

Reviews of Scholarship

Grand Adjudication:

Adjudication Committee, Social Sciences and Humanities Research Council of Canada Insight Development Grant Competition (Law & Criminology committee) (2018)

Adjudication Committee, SSHRC Institutional Grant Competition, Queen's University (2018) Peer Reviewing:

Peer reviews of book manuscripts for: Hart Publishing, Cambridge University Press
Peer reviews of articles for: Contemporary Asia Arbitration Journal (2 reviews), McGill Journal of Sustainable Development Law

Other Scholarly Activities to be Included in the Research Report

I listed my role as Managing Editor of the *Canadian Journal of Commercial Arbitration* above. In addition to my ongoing editorial duties—which did not really start until 2019—I built this journal from scratch. Starting from July 2018, in collaboration with the three Executive Editors (one of whom I helped recruit) but mostly on my own, I:

Wrote the CJCA's mission statement, guidelines for authors, style guide, etc.

Wrote the terms of reference for the CJCA's Editorial Advisory Board and recruited most of its members

Recruited a University of Ottawa professor to serve as Case Comments and Developments Editor Collaborated with the publisher, Juris, on all matters relating to subscriptions, copyright permissions, article formatting, etc.

Appeared on the *Stare Indecisis* podcast (UVic Law School) to discuss my research on regulatory competition in international arbitration (March 2018)

Conferences Organized

Member, Program Committee, 7th Annual Younger Comparativists Committee Global Conference on Comparative Law, April 20-21, 2018, Case Western Reserve University School of Law, Cleveland, OH, USA

Lisa Kelly

Journal Articles

"Abortion Travel and the Limits of Choice" 12 Florida International University Law Review 27 (2017)

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Policing Child Discipline," at Harvard Law School S.J.D. Workshop, Cambridge, MA, May 2018.

"Police Powers in Canada's Schools" Law and Society Annual Meeting, Toronto, June 7 to 10, 2018.

"Civilizing Childhood: The Rise and Fall of Canada's Reasonable Correction Defense" International Junior Faculty Forum, Stanford Law School, Palo Alto, California, Oct. 18-20, 2018.

"Abortion Travel and the Limits of Choice", XXXVth International Congress on Law and Mental Health, Prague, Czech Republic, July 2017.

"On Abortion Secrecy", Canadian Journal of Women and the Law Emerging Scholars Workshop, Osgoode Hall Law School and the University of Toronto, Faculty of Law, September 2017.

"Policing Child Discipline", Emerging Trends in Criminal Justice Seminar Series, Osgoode Hall Law School, November 2017.

"Policing Child Discipline", Queen's University Faculty of Law, November 2017.

Presentation at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"We Don't Need No (Legal) Education? Foundational Questions for the Future of a Discipline", Panelist, Canadian Association of Law Teachers, Queen's University Faculty of Law, Kingston, May 31 to June 2, 2018.

"We Don't Need No (Legal) Education? Foundational Questions for the Future of a Discipline", Panelist, Law and Society Annual Meeting, Toronto, June 7 to 10, 2018.

"Conscientious Objection by Medical Providers", Barry Smith Symposium on Sexual & Reproductive Health and Rights, Queen's University School of Medicine, September 7, 2018.

"The Global Public/Private Divide: Surrogacy, Contracts and International Law" at 96th Annual Meeting of the American Branch of the International Law Association, Fordham University, New York, NY, October 2017.

Research Grant

Role	Granting Body and Type of Grant	Title of Project	Date(s) of Grant	Amount
PI	SSHRC	Police Powers in	2018-2020	\$55,000
		Canada's Schools		

PI – Principal Investigator

Awards and Honours

Stanley M. Corbett Award for Teaching Excellence (Queen's Law, Full-time Faculty, 2017-2018)

Editorial Positions

Guest Editor, Queen's Law Journal (spring 2019)(special collection on Professor Don Stuart)

Reviews of Scholarship

- 1) Peer review of articles for: *Manitoba Law Journal, Journal of African Law* (Cambridge University Press), and *Osgoode Hall Law Review*
- 2) External Reviewer, SSHRC Insight Grant Program
- 3) Member, Promotion, Review, and Tenure Committee (2017-18)
- 4) Peer review of articles for the Queen's Law Journal and Alberta Law Review (2017)

Conferences Organized

Panel Event, "The Stanley Case: A Conversation with Mohawk lawyer Stephen Ford and Professors Don Stuart and Noah Weisbord, Moderated by Professor Lisa Kelly", organized by Professors Lisa Kelly & Noah Weisbord, Queen's University, March 28, 2018.

Panel Event, "Critiquing Criminal Law: Reflections on the Legacy of Professor Don Stuart", organized by Professor Lisa Kelly with the *Queen's Law Journal*, Queen's Law, March 19, 2019.

"Judicious Restraint: The Life and Law of Marshall E. Rothstein," organized by Professor Lisa Kelly, Advocates Society, Toronto, Ontario, February 2017.

"Judicious Restraint: The Life and Law of Marshall E. Rothstein," organized by Professor Lisa Kelly, Queen's University, Faculty of Law, February 2017.

Lisa Kerr

Journal Articles

"How the Prison is a Black Box in Punishment Theory" (2019) *University of Toronto Law Journal*, Vol. 69, Issue 1, pp. 85-69

"They Want In': Sex Workers and Legitimacy Debates In the Law of Public Interest Standing" (2017) 80 Supreme Court Law Review (2d) 145–175

"Sentencing Ashley Smith: How Prison Conditions Relate to the Aims of Punishment" (2017) Canadian Journal of Law and Society Vol. 32, No. 2, 187–207

"How to End Mass Imprisonment: the Legal and Cultural Strategies of Bryan Stevenson" (2017) University of Toronto Law Journal Vol. 67, 104-123

"The Legitimate Scope of Criminal Law: A Question for Legal History?" (2017) *Critical Analysis of Law*, Vol. 4, No. 1, 11–21

"Judging a Joint Submission: Comparing the US and Canada on the Judicial Role in Plea Bargaining" (2017) 32 *Criminal Reports* (7th), 22–30

Book Chapters

"Making Prisoner Rights Real: The Case of Mothers" in *The New Criminal Justice Thinking*, Sharon Dolovich and Alexandra Natapoff (eds) (New York University Press, 2017), 168–195

Book Reviews and Other Publications

"Capay's stay is one more unacceptable consequence of solitary confinement" (The Globe & Mail, January 31, 2019)

"If implemented properly, new bill may end solitary confinement in Canada" (The Globe & Mail, October 18, 2018)

"Yes, Law Schools Must be Political" (with Lisa Kelly) (The Globe & Mail, March 31, 2018)

"Choice Talk" review of *Sister Wives, Surrogates and Sex Workers: Outlaws by Choice?* by Angela Campbell (Ashgate Publishing, 2013) in (2017) *Canadian Journal of Women and the Law* Vol. 28, No. 3

BC Solitary Ruling: A Bold Move that May Finally Bring Change (*Globe & Mail*, January 18 2018) Ontario solitary confinement ruling hardly counts as a victory (*Globe & Mail*, December 19 2017) Does the Law Apply when an Inmate Breaks Prison Rules? (*Ottawa Citizen*, December 11 2017) Solitary confinement: Bill C-56 not enough to eliminate risk of abuse (*The Lawyer's Daily*, July 12 2017)

Solitary bill a first step, but doesn't go far enough (*Globe & Mail*, June 20 2017)
Solitary confinement: Why is Ontario willing to do what Ottawa won't? (*Globe & Mail*, May 8 2017)

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"The Obsessions and Oversights of Sentencing Reform Movements" International Law and Society Conference, Toronto, June 2018

"How the Prison is a Black Box in Punishment Theory", University of Ottawa Public Law Workshop, May 2018

"They Want In": Sex Workers and Legitimacy Debates in the Law of Public Interest Standing (Tribute to Justice Cromwell, Symposium at Queen's University Faculty of Law, September 2017)

Presentation at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"The BC and Ontario Solitary Confinement Cases", Invited Speaker, Asper Centre Public Interest Litigation Conference, March 2018

"A Dialogue on New Directions in Prison Law: Torts and Sentencing" panel with Efrat Arbel (UBC) and The Honourable Thomas Cromwell, C.C., Dalhousie University Prison Law Conference, September 2018

"The Meaning of Equality in Sentencing" Invited Lecture, UBC Centre for Feminist Legal Studies, November 2018

Dean's Lecture, "Sentencing Stanford Swimmers" January 2017

Lecture on Comparative Sentencing Law, National Judicial Institute, "Judges to Jails" Vancouver BC, October 2017

Presentation to Judicial, Governmental and Legislative Bodies

"How the Prison is a Black Box in Sentencing" Invited Speaker, National Judicial Institute, Ontario Courts Fall Conference, October 2018

"The Difference a Day Makes" Speaker and Organizing Committee Member, National Judicial Institute, National 5-Day Conference "Judges to Jails", October 2018

Awards and Honours

Canadian Law and Society Association, **Best English Article (Honourable Mention)** for "Sentencing Ashley Smith: How Prison Conditions Relate to the Aims of Punishment" *Canadian Journal of Law and Society*, 2017, Volume 32, no. 2, pp. 187–207

Reviews of Scholarship

- 1) Peer reviews of articles for the UBC Law Review, Canadian Journal of Law and Society, Journal of Women and the Law, Queen's Law Journal
- 2) Referee, Renewal of Sociology Professor at Queen's University
- 3) Peer review of articles for Canadian Journal of Human Rights, Criminology and Criminal Justice, Canadian Journal of Law and Society, Canadian Bar Review, Canadian Journal of Women the Law
- 4) Manuscript review for Canadian Scholars, Women's Press
- 5) Referee, SSHRC Insight Grant

Mohamed Khimji

Books

Khimji, M.F., Sarra, J. Paton, Yalden, R., Gillen, M., Deterbide, M.... Campo, G. (2017) *Business Organizations – Principles, Policies, and Practice*; 2nd ed. Toronto, Canada: Emond Montgomery Publications.

Research Grants

Role	Granting Body and Type of Award	Title	Date of Grant	Amount
PI	SSHRC	Shareholder Democracy in Public Corporations – An Empirical and Economic Analysis	2017-2022	\$155,305

PI – Principal Investigator

Alyssa King

Journal Articles

"Too Much Power and Not Enough: Arbitrators Face the Class Dilemma" (2018) 21 Lewis & Clark Law Review 1031-1079*

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Arbitration and the Federal Balance," Civil Procedure Workshop, Stanford Law School, Palo Alto, November 10, 2018

Presentation at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Arbitration and the Federal Balance," Younger Comparativists Conference, Case Western Reserve University School of Law, Cleveland, April 20, 2018

"Arbitration and EU Law," Canadian Business Law Workshop, Schulich School of Law, Dalhousie University, October 20, 2018

Other Scholarly Activities to be Included in the Research Report

Affiliated Scholar, Yale Law School Information Society Project

Erik Knutsen

Books

Feldthusen, Erik S. Knutsen, Margaret Hall & Hilary Young, CANADIAN TORT LAW, 11th ed. (LexisNexis: 2018). [The leading Canadian torts treatise.]

four 200 page <u>new</u> supplements (i.e. 800 new pages) to Jeffrey W. Stempel and Erik S. Knutsen, STEMPEL & KNUTSEN ON INSURANCE COVERAGE, 4th ed. (WoltersKluewer: looseleaf) (2 volume, 3,006 page looseleaf treatise on American insurance law, updated at least twice a year). [New chapters written by me on cyber-insurance, terrorism and insurance, auto insurance, directors and officers insurance.]

Journal Articles

with Jeffrey W. Stempel, "The Techno-Neutrality Solution to Navigating Insurance Coverage for Cyber Losses" (2018) 122 PENN STATE LREV 645. (38 pages).

"The Medical Malpractice Landscape in Ontario: Facts, Trends and Analysis of Trials and Appeals," (2017) 47 ADVOCATES QUARTERLY 131-164. (34 pages). (top 10 on SSRN Torts for 2 weeks)

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

With Barbara Billingsley, Trevor Farrow, Noel Sempel, and Anna Lund, "Developing Practice Foundations Through Experiential Learning in the Civil Procedure Classroom" Canadian Association of Law Teachers Annual Conference, Kingston, ON (May 31, 2018).

With Jeffrey W. Stempel, "Techno-neutrality: Navigating Insurance Coverage for Cyber Losses" Penn State Law Review Symposium on Cyber Insurance, Pittsburgh, PA (April 13, 2018).

With Jeffrey W. Stempel, "Rejecting Word Worship: An Integrative Approach to Insurance Policy Construction" American Law Institute Early Career Scholars Medal Conference, Washington, D.C. (April 6, 2018) (invitation-only conference of the top international insurance law academics).

"Insurance Policy Interpretation at the Edges of Coverage" Rutgers-Camden School of Law Centre for Risk and Responsibility, Camden, New Jersey, U.S.A. (October 20, 2017).

Presentation at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

Academic Program Committee Co-Coordinator, National Judicial Institute's annual nationwide Civil Law Program 2018 – Technological Transformation of Civil Law, St. John's, NL (May 8-11, 2018) In addition to program co-ordination duties, presented three sessions: medical malpractice, compensation for cyber harms and a final topic summation

"Two New Directions in Tort: Proving Mental Injury and Battling Causation Challenges" Thunder Bay Law Association Conference, Thunder Bay, ON (October 13, 2017).

"The Bleeding Edge: The Top Five Defence Cases of 2016-2017" Canadian Defence Lawyers Association Annual Conference, Toronto, Ontario (June 7, 2017).

Research Grants

Role	Granting Body and Type of Grant	Title of Project	Date of Grant	Amount
	SSHRC Insight Grant	Insurance Law	2015-2019	\$152,630

Awards and Honours

Queen's University-wide Chancellor Charles A. Baillie Teaching award (2018)

Promoted to rank of full Professor (2017)

Elected, Member of the American Law Institute (only 12 Canadians) (2018)

Elected Honourary Fellow, American College of Coverage Counsel (pre-eminent insurance lawyer group in the United States, with limited membership, and only 2 Canadians) (2018)

Editorial Positions

Member, International Reading Committee, *Insurance and Risk Management*Member, Editorial Board, *Lakehead Law Journal*

Peer Reviews

Insurance economics for *Columbia Law Review* (2017)

Self-represented litigants for UBC Law Review (2017)

Group insurance for Manitoba Law Journal (2017)

Medical malpractice and racism for Windsor Yearbook of Access to Justice (2018)

Medical malpractice for McGill Journal of Law and Health (2018)

Book proposal review for *Annotated British Columbia Limitations Statutes* book project (Canada Law Book) (2018)

Review of teaching for teaching award for Professor Barbara Billingsley at U Alberta Faculty of Law (2017)

Review of nomination of Professor Barbara Billingsly's scholarship for CBA National Scholarship award

Media Appearances

"Yonge St. Van Attack Lawsuits Face Hurdles with Insurance Claims" Toronto Star (December 3, 2018).

"Lawyers Representing Ontario Actress Suing Weinstein Say They Can't Find Him" Canadian Press, CTV, Global News, Toronto Sun (November 6, 2017).

"'It's a Joke!' Air Transat Passengers Stranded on Ottawa Tarmac to Get \$400 Cheques" Ottawa Citizen (August 11, 2017).

"Flood Insurance: What You Need to Know" CBC Ontario Morning (May 9, 2017).

"Provincial Legislation Brings Down Auto Insurance Costs for Consumers" CBC News Radio (April 11, 2017).

Kathleen Lahey

Books

Gender, Taxation, and Equality in Developing Countries (NY: UN Women, 2018)

Book Chapters

"Feminist Judging for Substantive Gender Equality in Tax Law: Changing International and Comparative Constitutional Contexts" in Brigitte J. Crawford and Anthony C. Infanti, eds., Feminist Judgments: Rewritten Tax Opinions (Cambridge: Cambridge University Press, 2017) 22-52

"Australian Tax/Transfer Policies and Taxing for Gender Equality: Comparative Perspectives and Reform Options," in *Tax, Social Policy and Gender: Rethinking Equality and Efficiency*, ed. Miranda Stewart (Canberra: Australian National University Press, 2017) 35-68

"Tax Units in Canada and Gender: Ability to Pay, Equity, or Keeping Women in their Place?" in *Income Tax at 100 Years: Reflections on the Income War Tax Act*, eds. Jinyan Li, Brian Wilkie, and Larry Chapman (Toronto: Canadian Tax Foundation, 2017) 5:1-5:28

"The Politics of Income Splitting, Sex Equality, and Sex Role Stereotypes in Comparative Perspectives," in *Caring for Children: Social Movements and Public Policy in Canada*, eds. Rachel Langford, Susan Prentice, and Patrizia Albanese (Vancouver: University of British Columbia Press, 2017) 37-72

Reports and Studies for Government and Governmental Institutions European Parliament

'Joint and Family Tax/benefit Laws vs Fiscal Individualization in the EU: Gender Equality Policies and Fiscal Impact Evidence', FEMM/ECON Committees, European Parliament, Brussels, Belgium, Oct. 5, 2018

Viet Nam

'Promoting Gender Responsive Budgeting in Viet Nam and Promoting GRB in the Transport Sector', Viet Nam Ministry of Transport, Asia Development Bank, and UN Women, Ha Noi, Viet Nam, Dec. 17, 2017

UN CEDAW Committee

Gender, Taxation, and Equality: Briefing notes submitted to the CEDAW Committee, Geneva, Switz., Nov. 12, 2017

State Responsibility for the Impact of Domestic and Extraterritorial Tax Abuse on Women – Luxembourg, Committee on the Elimination of Discrimination against Women, 69th Session, Geneva, Switz., Feb. 2, 2018 (with Liz Nelson, TJN, and Jasdeep Kaur, QU)

State Responsibility for the Impact of Domestic and Extraterritorial Tax Abuse on Women – Liechtenstein, Committee on the Elimination of Discrimination against Women, 70th Session, Geneva, Switz., May 25, 2018 (with Moran Harri, Markus Meizer and Liz Nelson, TJN)

State Responsibility for the Impact of Domestic and Extraterritorial Tax Abuse on Women – New Zealand, Committee on the Elimination of Discrimination against Women, 70th Session, Geneva, Switz., June 22, 2018 (with Andres Knobel, Moran Harari, and Liz Nelson, TJN)

State Responsibility for the Impact of Domestic and Extraterritorial Tax Abuse on Women – Cyprus, Committee on the elimination of Discrimination against Women, 70th Session, Geneva, Swit., June 29, 2018 (with Liz Nelson and Moran Harari, TJN)

State Responsibility for the Impact of Domestic and Extraterritorial Tax Abuse on Women – United Kingdom, Committee on the Elimination of Discrimination against Women, 72nd Session, Geneva, Switz., Dec. 11, 2018 (with Liz Nelson, TJN)

Parliament of Canada

'Getting to economic gender equality through government policies: Market, Care, Tax, and Benefit Issues and Solutions' invited brief submitted to the House of Commons Standing Committee on the Status of Women Study on the Economic Security of Women in Canada, Parliament of Canada, Fb. 21, 2017

'Tax Planning using Private Corporations: Impact on Women's Economic Security', invited brief submitted to the House of Commons Standing Committee on Finance, Parliament of Canada, Sept. 28, 2017

'Canadian Gender Budgeting Act, Bill C-86 2018: Urgency, Purposes, Scope, Participants, Indicators, and Accountability Issues, invited brief submitted to the Standing Senate Committee on national Finance, Parliament of Canada, Dec. 5, 2018

Government of Canada

'Research Issues Brief: Economic Security and Women in Canada', Status of Women Canada, Ottawa, Ont. Mar. 31, 2017

Government of Alberta

'The Framework for Advancing Gender Equality in the Government of Alberta, 2017-2019: Review', Alberta Status of Women, Edmonton, Alberta, Nov. 2, 2017

'Gender Budgeting in Alberta: Purposes, Frameworks, Indicators, Data, Delivery and Impact Evaluation Options', Alberta Status of Women, Edmonton, Alberta, Dec. 5, 2018

Book Reviews and Other Publications

Oped, 'Guaranteed income won't help women: Opinion,' (2017) *The Star,* Apr. 20, 2017 Interview, 'Liberals' vow to put gender-based analysis to federal budget draws excitement, criticism,' (2017) *Canadian Press, National Post*, Feb. 13, 2017

Interview, 'Budget 2017 to be watched closely by feminists for gender-based analysis' by Joanna Smith, (2017) *Canadian Press, McLeans, Global News*, Feb. 13, 2017

Interview, 'Feminists watching for gender-based analysis in Budget 2017' by Joanna Smith, (2017) *iPolitics*, Feb. 14, 2017

Interview, 'Conference examines federal budget's impact on women' by Steph Crosier, (2017) Whig Standard, Mar. 12, 2017

Interview, 'Economic security of women in Canada,' (2017) *Child Care Canada*, Mar. 21, 2017 Interview, 'Budget 2017 is a positive start on examining how gender affects government policies, but there's much more to be done to address structural inequality' by Alana Cattapah, et al., (2017) *Policy Options, IRPP*, Mar. 27, 2017

Interview, 'Liberal's 18-month parental leave a disservice to women, says critic,' (2017), CBC News, The Current, Mar. 27, 2017

Interview, 'Economic gender equality in Canada: Market, care, tax, and benefit issues and solution' by Emma Jackson and Ian Hussey, (2017) *Corporate Mapping*, May 8, 2017

Interview, 'Challenging the wage gap: how access to childcare is related to the gender wage gap' by Dallas Flexhaug, (2017), *Global News*, Jul. 18, 2017

Interview, 'How will 18-month parental leave affect top-up programs?,' (2017) *Benefits Canada*, Aug. 16, 2017

Interview, 'Canada and gender equality at the G7,' (2017) Radio Canada International, Oct. 16, 2017

Interview, 'Small business corporation tax changes in Canada' by Jolson Lim, (2017) *The Hill* Times, Oct. 17, 2017

Interview, 'Federal budget stresses need for gender equality but offers little cash' by Gloria Galloway, (2018) *Globe and Mail*, Feb. 27, 2018

Interview, 'Here's what Ontario's new free daycare really means for parents,' (2018) *Huffington Post*, Mar. 29, 2018

Interview, 'Tax is the new gender issue,' by Ingrid Hjertaker, (2018) *Norwegian Institute of International Affairs*, Jul. 3, 2018

Interview, 'Gender gap in unpaid labour means women work "double shift," experts say,' (2018) *National Post*, by Adina Bresge, Jul. 31, 2018

Interview, 'Scant few women reach the top of corporate Canada' by Lynn Desjardins, (2018) *Radio Canada International*, Aug. 2, 2018

Interview, 'Women falling behind in Canada in corporate leadership,' (2018) CBC Radio, Ontario Morning, Aug. 7, 2018 [9 interviews]

Interview, 'Canada Revenue Agency and tax collection issues,' (2018) *CBC Radio One,* Aug. 17, 2018 [7 interviews]

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

'Taxing for Sex Equality: How Domestic Tax Policies Increase Women's Economic Inequality,' UN NGO CSW Parallel Events, New York, NY, Mar. 16, 2017

'Financing for Development and Taxing for Sex Equality: Finding the Gender Impact of Domestic and Transnational Tax Laws,' UN Financing for Development Forum, New York, NY, May 22, 2017

'Discriminatory Tax Regimes and Gender Equality: International, Regional, and National Dimensions,' Women's Rights and Tax Justice Convening, sponsored by FES, Global Alliance for Tax Justice, Tax Justice Network, and PSI, Bogata, Colombia, Jun. 13, 2017

'Resource development and Revenue Issues and Policies: Gender Impacts and Policy Options,' Women's Rights and Tax Justice Convening, sponsored by FES, Global Alliance for Tax Justice, Tax Justice Network, and PSI, Bogata, Colombia, Jun. 13, 2017

'Gender Equality in Taxation and Fiscal Policies: Constitutional, Human Rights, and International Legal Remedies,' Women's Rights and Tax Justice Convening, sponsored by FES, Global Alliance for Tax Justice, Tax Justice Network, and PSI, Bogata, Colombia, Jun. 15, 2017

'Gender Equality, Human Rights, and Financial Transparency,' Financial Transparency Conference, Financial Transparency Coalition, Helsinki, Finland, Oct. 24, 2017

'Gender Responsive Budgeting: International and Domestic Laws, Structures, and Impact,' UN Women Gender Responsive Budgeting Forum, Ha Noi, Viet Nam, Dec. 6, 201

'Who Pays for Canada? Gender Inequality and Tax/Transfer Policies,' McGill University MISC 2018 Conference, Montreal, Que., Feb. 22, 2018

'Gender Budgeting and GBA in Canada and Internationally: History, Purposes, Methods, and Outcomes,' GBA+: Developing Expertise for Gender-Based Analysis Plus, Infonex Conference, Ottawa, Ont., Feb. 27, 2018

'Gender, Race, Indigenous Peoples, and Tax/Revenue Laws: Poverty, Equality, and Development Issues,' Feminist Legal Studies Queen's IWD Conference, Kingston, Ont., Mar. 3, 2018

'Gender Equality, Taxation, and Developing Countries: Issues Affecting Rural Women,' UN NGO CSW Parallel Events, New York, NY, Mar. 13, 2018

'Tax Justice, Gender Equality, and the "Banality of Evil": Recovering Public Revenues from Fiscal "Black Holes",' King's Transnational Law Summit 2018, King's College London, London, UK, Apr. 11, 2018

'Childcare, maternity, and Parental Leave Options for Canada: Designing Benefit and Tax Policies that can promote Gender Equality,' Roundtable on Parental Leave, Child Care Canada, Ottawa, Ont., Apr. 23, 2018

'Gender, Taxation, and Equality in Developing Countries: Key Issues and Solutions,' Inequalities and Tax Justice Paradise Lost? Conference, sponsored by FES, Tax Justice Network, and Latindadd, Lima, Peru, Jun. 13, 2018

'Gender, Taxation, Austerity Politics, and "Gender Equality for Growth",' Amnesty International, London, UK, Nov. 5, 2018

'Canada and Gender Budgeting: Can Women in Canada make up for Lost Gender Equality Time in Time?,' Gender Budgeting Conference, Infonex, Ottawa, Ont., Nov. 13, 2018

'Gender Budgeting and Revenue/Expenditures Impact Analysis: Canada,' Gender Budgeting Conference, Infonex, Ottawa, Ont., Nov. 14, 2018

Presentation to Judicial, Governmental and Legislative Bodies

'Getting to economic gender equality through government policies: Market, Care, Tax, and Benefit Issues and Solutions,' invited brief submitted to the House of Commons Standing Committee on the Status of Women Study on the Economic Security of Women in Canada, Parliament of Canada, Feb. 21, 2107

'Tax Planning using Private Corporations: Impact on Women's Economic Security,' invited brief submitted to the House of Commons Standing Committee on Finance, Parliament of Canada, ept. 28, 2017

'Gender Based Analysis and Gender Budgeting: History, Purposes, Methods, and Outcomes,' Ontario Public Service Gender-Based Analysis Engagement, Status of Women Ontario, Toronto, Ont., Mar. 27, 2018

'Gender Budgeting in Alberta: Purposes, Frameworks, Indicators, Data, Delivery, and Impact Evaluation Options,' Government of Alberta, Edmonton, AB, Nov. 30, 2018

'Canadian Gender Budgeting Act, Bill C-86 2018: Urgency, Purposes, Scope, Participants, Indicators, and Accountability Issues, invited brief submitted to the Standing Senate Committee on National Finance, Parliament of Canada, Dec. 5, 2018

Research Grants

Role	Granting body and Type of Grant	Title of Project	Date(s) of Grant
Sole Investigator	SSHRC Insight Grant	Income and Gender Inequality: Comparative Fiscal Impact	2015-2019
PI; Partner – Oxfam Canada	SSHRC Partnership Engage Grant	Economic Gender Equality, Childcare, and Pay Equity in Canada: Making the Case for Public Policies that can Matter	2018-2020
PI; Partner – UN Women VN	QROF SSHRC Grant	The Impact of Tax and Expenditures Laws in Developing and Developed Countries: Expanding Microsimulation	2018-2020
PI	Faculty of Law	Grant Application Research Support	2018-19
CI; with B. Amani (FLSQ)	Queen's University Principal's Development Fund — International Visitors	FLSQ Visiting Scholar and Conference Keynote Speaker	2019
Supervisor	Tax Justice Network	International fiscal human rights research	2018
Collaborator	European Union Horizon202 Research Grant	FairTax: visioning EU Taxation in the New Governance Order	2014-2017

PI – Principal Investigator; CI – Co-investigator

Reviews of Scholarship

Peer review of articles for Feminist Economics (2017 and 2018)

Referee, Tenure and Promotions Committee, Faculty of Law, University of New Brunswick (2018)

Conferences Organized

Feminist Legal Studies Conference, "Gender-based Analysis and Gender Budgeting for Equality, Inclusion, Development, and Democracy, organized by Professors Bita Amani and Kathleen Lahey, Queen's University, March 10-11, 2017

Law and Society Conference, 'International Legal Feminisms' stream of panels presented by LSA Collaborative Research Network #38, organized by Professors Kathleen Lahey and Ann Mumford (King's), Mexico City, June, 2017

Feminist Legal Studies Conference, "(Re)Production: Inequalities of Gender, Racialization, and Class," organized by Professors Bita Amani and Kathleen Lahey, Queen's University, March 2-3, 2018

Law and Society Conference, 'International Legal Feminisms' stream of panels presented by LSA Collaborative Research Network #38, organized by Professors Kathleen Lahey and Ann Mumford (King's), Toronto, June, 2018

Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences Attended Without Presenting

Attended four panels at which I did not present at the Law and Society Conference, 'International Legal Feminisms' stream of panels presented by LSA Collaborative Research Network #38, organized by Professors Kathleen Lahey and Ann Mumford (King's), Mexico City, June 2017

Attended two panels at which I did not present at the Law and Society Conference, 'Critical Tax Policy' stream of panels presented by LSA Collaborative Research Network #31, Toronto, June, 2018

Nicolas Lamp

Journal Articles

"The 'Development' Discourse in Multilateral Trade Lawmaking" (2017) 16 World Trade Review 475-500

"The Receding Horizon of Informality in WTO Meetings" (2017) 23 *Journal of the Royal Anthropological Institute* 63-79

Book Chapters

"Legislative Innovation in the Trade and Climate Regimes: Towards a Framework for the Comparative Analysis of Multilateral Lawmaking" in Neil Craik et al., eds., *Global Environmental Change and Innovation in International Law* (Cambridge: Cambridge University Press, 2018) 270-295.

"The 'Practice Turn' in International Law: Insights from the Theory of Structuration", in Moshe Hirsch and Andrew Lang, eds., *Research Handbook on the Sociology of International Law*, (Cheltenham: Edward Elgar, 2018) 273-295.

Book Reviews and Other Publications

Blog post: "Why WTO Members Should Bring Pure Non-Violation Claims Against National Security Measures", *International Economic Law and Policy Blog*, October 15, 2018.

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"From 'Market Disruption' to a New International Economic Order? Structural Adjustment and International Trade Law", Society of International Law Biennial Conference 'International Economic Law in Unsettling Times', American University Washington College of Law, Washington, DC, July 12-14, 2018.

"How Should We Think About the Winners and Losers from Globalization? Three Narratives and their Implications for the Redesign of International Economic Agreements", Purdy Crawford Emerging Business Law Scholars Workshop, Schulich School of Law, Dalhousie University, Halifax, October 19-20, 2018.

"The Market Metaphor of International Trade Lawmaking", Conference on Cognitive Sociology, Culture, and International Law, iCourts Centre of Excellence, University of Copenhagen, Copenhagen, April 28- 29, 2017

"How Should We Think About Winners and Losers? Redesigning International Economic Agreements in an Era of Globalization Backlash"

- Annual conference on WTO Law, Graduate Institute, Geneva, June 9-10, 2017
- Annual Alumni Meeting of the Program in "International Relations", Centre for International Studies, University of Dresden, June 17, 2017
- Conference on 'The Next Generation of International Trade Agreements', University of Georgia School of Law, Athens, GA, September 18, 2017
- Annual Conference of the Canadian Council on International Law, Ottawa, November 2-3,
 2017 (I also organized and moderated the panel)

Presentation at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Instrument Choice for Responding to Protectionism", 2018 Queen's Institute on Trade Policy, Queen's University, Kingston, October 21-23, 2018.

Invited participant, CIGI Roundtable on "After MC11: The Way Forward for WTO Dispute Settlement", Ottawa, January 17, 2018.

Invited participant, CIGI Roundtable on "Trade and Climate Change: Synergies and Conflicts", Ottawa, January 18, 2018.

"Reshaping International Trade and Investment to Serve a Complex and Changing World", CIGI Roundtable, Ottawa, January 18, 2017

"Seminar on Canada – EU Disputes", McGill University, February 3, 2017 (moderated one of the panels)

Presentation to Judicial, Governmental and Legislative Bodies

Roundtable on World Trade Organization (WTO) Reform, invited by Kendal Hembroff, Director General, Trade Negotiations, Global Affairs Canada, Ottawa, October 12, 2018

"NAFTA Dispute Settlement Consultations", Government of Canada, May 16 and November 17, 2017 (I was invited to participate in consultations with the Government of Canada in advance of and during the renegotiation of the dispute settlement provisions of NAFTA. I traveled to Ottawa twice for consultations and also submitted written comments on Canada's draft of Chapter 20. Some of my suggestions were incorporated into the draft.)

Research Grants

Role	Granting Body and Type of Grant	Title of Project	Date(s) of Grant
PI	SSHRC Institutional Grant	Distributive Effects of Trade Agreements and the Normative Foundations of the International Trade Regime	December 17, 2018

PI – Principal Investigator

Reviews of Scholarship

Review of a book manuscript on the history of investment law for Oxford University Press Peer review of articles for the Leiden Journal of International Law, the Journal of International Dispute_Settlement and the Journal of World Investment & Trade

Other Scholarly activities to be Included in the Research Report

Case author for the 10th edition of the Gujarat National Law University International Moot Court Competition (GIMC) ("Khindira – Measures Taken Pursuant to the Agricultural Livelihoods and Food Security Act")

I was an observer for the American Society of International Law at the Fourth Session of the Preparatory Committee that is tasked with developing an international legally binding instrument under UNCLOS on the conservation and sustainable use of marine biological diversity of areas beyond national jurisdiction (BBNJ). The negotiations took place at UN Headquarters in New York in July 2017.

Conferences Organized

Joint North American Conference on International Economic Law Incorporating the 2018 ASIL IEcLIG Biennial, "Managing International Economic (Dis)Integration: Challenges and Opportunities", McGill University, September 21-22, 2018. The conference was co-sponsored by ASIL, CCIL, CIGI and McGill. I was a member of the four-person organizing committee, as the representative of CCIL's Board.

2018 Queen's Institute on Trade Policy, Queen's University, Kingston, October 21-23, 2018. I was part of the six-person organizing committee for the 2018 edition of the Institute; Prof. Robert Wolfe was the lead organizer.

Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences Attended Without Presenting

"Infrastructures as Regulation", Conference at NYU's Institute for International Law and Justice, September 28-29, New York University, New York, 2018

Nancy McCormack

Books

How to Understand Statutes and Regulations, 2d ed. (Toronto: Carswell, 2017)

Journal Articles

"When Canadian Courts cite the Major Philosophers: Whom in Canadian Caselaw" (2017) 42:2 Canadian Law Library Review 9-28. SSRN:

https://papers.ssrn.com/sol3/papers.cfm?abstract_id=2973877

Book Reviews and Other Publications

"'Zombie Clauses' in Canadian Legislation: Traps for Unwary Judges" (2017) 24:4 *Australian Law Librarian* 132-135.

"The Problem with Taxing the Rich in Canada" (2017) 25:2 Australian Law Librarian 89-91.

"A Beginner's Guide to the Legalization of Cannabis in Canada" (2017) 25:3 Australian Law Librarian 131-134.

Book review of *Principles of Boundary Law in Canada* by Izaak de Rijcke, (2017) 42:3 *Canadian Law Library Review* 30-31.

"Manslaughter Charges and the Opioid Crisis in Canada" (2017/2018) 25:4/26:1 *Australian Law Librarian* 27-30.

"The Problem with Microbeads; or How the Cosmetics You Use One Day End Up in the Sushi You Eat the Next." (2018) 26:3 Australian Law Librarian 171 - 172.

Presentation at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Future of Legal Content in Publishing," Panel Discussion with lawyers, librarians and publishers, Thomson Reuters Centre, 333 Bay Street, Toronto, April 12, 2017.

Awards and Honours

2018 - Michael Silverstein Prize, established by Thomson Reuters and award by the Canadian Association of Law Libraries in recognition of an outstanding contribution by a member of CALL/ACBD to enhancing understanding, analysis and appreciation of primary law or legal taxonomy (\$1500 award).

Editorial Positions

- 1) Book Review Editor Canadian Law Library Review May 2013 May 2018
- 2) Associate Editor, Canadian Law Library Review, May 2018 present
- 3) Editorial Board, Journal of Parliamentary and Political Law, 2018 present

Reviews of Scholarship

Peer review of article for UBC Law Review.

Other Scholarly Activities to be Included in the Research Report

Faculty Advisor for the *Canadian Guide to Legal Style* published by the *Queen's Law Journal*.

Australian Law Librarians Association — columnist — Australian Law Librarian Journal

Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences Attended Without Presenting

Equality, Diversity and Inclusion, Law Society of Upper Canada, October 30, 2017 Ethics and Civility in the Courtroom and Beyond, Bar Association of Ontario, December 4, 2018

Cherie Metcalf

Journal Articles

"Market Reactions to Aboriginal Rights: A Look at Canada's Resource Industries" (2018) 83 Supreme Court Law Review (2d) 107-128 (invited contribution - refereed)

Book Chapters

"Market Reactions to Aboriginal Rights: A Look at Canada's Resource Industries" in *Business Implications of Aboriginal Law*, Dwight Newman (ed) (LexisNexis, Toronto: 2018) 107-128. (simultaneous publication)

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

Canadian Law & Economics Association Conference, U of T Law, (September 21-22, 2018)

- "Institutions & Information: Public Perception of Climate Change Information provided by Government vs. the Market" (with Jonathan Nash)
- Causation & Group Wrongdoing: An Experimental Approach" (with Shahar Dilbury and Brock Stoddard)

Midwestern Law & Economics Association Conference, Alabama Law (September 14-15, 2018)

- "Institutions & Information: Public Perception of Climate Change Information provided by Government vs. the Market" (with Jonathan Nash)
- "Causation & Group Wrongdoing: An Experimental Approach" (with Shahar Dilbury and Brock Stoddard)

Reviews of Scholarship

- 1) Peer review of article for *Society & Natural Resources*
- 2) Referee, Tenure & Promotion Committee, Schulich School of Law, Dalhousie University

Other Scholarly Activities to be Included in the Research Report

Queen's Faculty Works in Progress Series, "Causation & Group Wrongdoing: An Experimental Approach" (with Shahar Dilbury and Brock Stoddard) (October, 2018)

Conferences Organized

Canadian Law & Economics Association Annual Conference, Member of Executive Organizing Committee, September 21-22, 2018

Bruce Pardy

Journal and Peer-Reviewed Articles

"Disabusing the Common Law of 'Abuse of Rights': The Only Legitimate Rule Redux" (2018) 84 Supreme Court Law Review (2d) 201.

"Federal Reforms and the Empty Shell of Environmental Assessment" Fraser Institute, 2018.

"FIT to be Untied: How a new provincial government can unravel Feed-In Tariff electricity contracts" Council for Clean and Reliable Energy (CCRE), 2018.

"Protecting Government from Free Trade" Fraser Institute, 2018.

"The Only Legitimate Rule: A Reply to MacLean's Critique of *Ecolawgic*" (2017) *Dalhousie Law Journal* 393.

"Does Constitutional Protection Prevent Education Reform in Ontario?" Fraser Institute and Barbara Mitchell Centre for Improvement in Education, 2017

"Head Starts and Extra Time: Academic Accommodation on Post-secondary Exams and Assignments for Cognitive and Mental Disabilities" (2017) 25 *Education and Law Journal* 191, republished by the Institute for Higher Education Law and Governance as IHELG Monograph 17-11 (University of Houston Law Centre), 2017.

"In Search of the Holy Grail of Environmental Law: A Rule to Solve the Problem" republished in Klaus Bosselman and Prue Taylor, eds, *Ecological Approaches to Environmental Law* (Elgar: The International Library of Law and the Environment) 2017, 5.

Other Publications

"StatCan's bank raid is absolutely ideological - the ideology of endless government meddling" (Nov 20, 2018) Financial Post.

"Students Claiming Mental Disabilities Should Not Be Granted Extra Time on Exams" International Society for Ethical Psychology and Psychiatry (ISEPP) Bulletin, November 2018.

"Amazingly, the Constitution always says what the Supreme Court thinks it should" (July 13, 2018) Financial Post.

"The Supreme Court's TWU ruling is a cruel joke played on all Canadians" (June 29, 2018) *National Post*.

"The Liberals take a bad environmental assessment process and make it worse" (May 2018) Financial Post.

"Let the Paris climate deal die. It was never good for anything anyway" (May 18, 2018) *Financial Post*.

"Law schools should not be combatants in culture wars — but too many profs disagree" (April 3, 2018) *National Post*.

"The social justice revolution has taken the law schools. This won't end well." (February 27, 2018) *National Post.*

"Law Society's new policy compels speech, crossing line that must not be crossed" (October 3, 2017) *National Post*.

"Mental disabilities shouldn't be accommodated with extra time on exams" (August 17, 2017) *National Post*.

Meet the new 'human rights' — where you are forced by law to use 'reasonable' pronouns" (June 19, 2017) *National Post*.

"I've got a great, new fee model for investment advisers. I bet none of them takes it" (April 19, 2017) Financial Post.

"Coercion or Consent: A Response to Honickman's Review of *Ecolawgic*" *Advocates for the Rule of Law,* March 2017.

"Don't blame the robots for taking over the economy, blame the patents that protect them" (March 28, 2017) Financial Post.

Videos

Runnymede Society Debate on the Law Society of Ontario's Statement of Principles: Resolved that the Law Society's Statement of Principles is an unjustified form of compelled speech https://www.youtube.com/watch?time continue=9&v=Zm-Tc73qdS0

Queen's University Liberty Lecture with Jordan Peterson: The Rising Tide of Compelled Speech in Canada https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MwdYpMS8s28&t=2792s

Runnymede Windsor: Has the Social Justice Revolution Taken Law Schools?

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=I0lyp-9Cd5s

Runnymede Queen's Debate on Non-gendered Pronouns: Resolved that people have the legal right to decide the pronoun by which they will be addressed

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=pzkNHpiJ7AE&t=

Discussion on the Law Society of Ontario's Statement of Principles with Jordan Peterson and Jared Brown: A Call to Rebellion for Ontario Legal Professionals

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=YGC3y1BPzwA

Update: Law Society of Ontario Compelled Speech https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FPpPnGA8rkQ

Patrick Coffin Media: The Supreme Court of Canada Jumps the Shark

https://www.patrickcoffin.media/supreme-court-of-canada-jumps-the-shark/

Runnymede Society Podcast: Bill C-16 is Law, Now What? https://runnymedesociety.ca/bruce-

pardy-and-asher-honickman-bill-c-16-is-law-now-what/ (podcast)

Papers and Presentations at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"How Not to Succeed in the Global Economy: Canadian strategies for losing our way" Conference Keynote, *Business Summit of British Columbia: Canada 360 Degrees*, BC November 16, 2018.

"Political and Constitutional Challenges to Free Trade Within Canada" *One Country One Market National Conference: The Future of Interprovincial Trade,* Atlantic Institute for Market Studies and Canadian Constitution Foundation, Ottawa, November 1, 2018.

"The Free-the-Beer Case: Court Activism and Internal Free Trade" *Fraser Institute Seminar*, Ottawa, November 2018.

Standing Committee on Social Policy, Witness on Bill 34 (Queen's Park, Toronto, (October 2018).

"Head Starts and Extra Time: Academic Accommodation on Post-secondary Exams and Assignments for Students with Cognitive and Mental Disabilities" *International Society for Ethical Psychology and Psychiatry Annual Conference*, Toronto, October 2018.

"Not Just Another Box to Tick: The Law Society Becomes Authoritarian" Conference Keynote, *Law Society Bencher Candidate Workshop*, Toronto, October 2018.

"Trinity Western University v Law Society of BC at the Supreme Court of Canada" Runnymede Society, Western Law School, October 2018.

"Has the Social Justice Revolution Taken Law Schools?" *Runnymede Society*, Windsor Law School, October 2018.

"The Lindsay Shepherd Effect: Campus Free Speech and Political Correctness" *Runnymede Society*, Queen's Law School, Kingston, September 2018.

"Modifying Previous Government Energy Policies: Options for Action in the Public Interest" Council for Clean and Reliable Energy (CCRE) Annual Energy Leaders Roundtable, Orangeville, April 2018.

"The Law of Expression at Universities" *Presentation to Wilfrid Laurier University Task Force on Freedom of Expression*, March 2018.

"Why scientists are no longer to be trusted" *Queen's Water Environment Conference 2018, Ripple Effect: Water and Climate Change, Queen's University, March 2018.*

"The Rising Tide of Compelled Speech in Canada" with Jordan Peterson, *Queen's Liberty Lecture*, Kingston, March 2018.

"Challenging the Law Society of Ontario's Statement of Principles" *Institute for Liberal Studies and Runnymede Society*, Schulich Law School, Dalhousie University, Halifax, February 2018.

"The Law Society's Statement of Principles" *Centre for Israel and Jewish Affairs, Combating Hate Speech and Antisemitism,* Law Society of Upper Canada, Toronto, February 2018.

"Runnymede Society Debate on the Law Society of Ontario's Statement of Principles" Runnymede Law and Freedom Conference, University of Toronto, January 2018.

"The Trinity Western Case at the Supreme Court of Canada" (Panel Discussion Chair) with Bill Flanagan and Andre Schutten, *Runnymede Society*, Queen's Law School, Kingston, October 2017.

"Paris, We Hardly Knew Ye" Sixth Biannual Conference of the Journal of Environmental Law and Practice (JELP), We'll Always Have Paris, Dalhousie University, Halifax, June 2017.

"Disabusing the Common Law of 'Abuse of Rights'" *Canadian Law of Obligations 2017, Innovations, Innovators, and the Next 20 Years*, University of British Columbia, Vancouver, May 2017.

"Forced speech in Bill C-16", testimony before the *Senate Legal and Constitutional Affairs Committee*, Parliament Hill, Ottawa, May 2017.

"Becoming the Deep State? The Uneasy Relationship between Government Policy and the Rule of Law", *Masters of Public Administration Program*, Queen's University, Kingston, May 2017.

"Ecolawgic: The Logic of Ecosystems and the Rule of Law", 2017 Civitas Annual Conference, Vancouver, April 2017.

"Freedom of Speech and Bill C-16", Runnymede Society Debate with Jordan Peterson, Queen's University, Kingston, January 2017.

"The Start of the End of Paris and perhaps the UNFCCC", The World After the Paris Agreement, McGill Journal of Sustainable Development Law, McGill University, Montreal, January 2017.

"International law versus the Rule of Law", *Institute for Liberal Studies Debate*, McGill University, Montreal, January 2017.

Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences Attended Without Presenting

A variety of scholarly talks and presentations, both at Queen's Law and elsewhere, on a variety of subjects such as legal theory, academic freedom, environmental assessment, climate change, law and technology, the rule of law and others.

Patricia Peppin

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Conscientious Objection and the Duty to Refer for Abortion and Medically Assisted Dying", International Academy of Law and Mental Health Congress, Charles University, Prague, Czech Republic, July, 2017

"Knowledge Deficits: Prescription Drugs and the Creation of Vulnerability" International Academy of Law and Mental Health Congress, Charles University, Prague, Czech Republic, July, 2017

"Vulnerability and Knowledge: Assessing the Impact of *Food and Drugs Act* amendments on Patient Care and Treatment" FLSQ (Feminist Legal Studies at Queen's) Conference, Kingston, March 2, 2018

The Duty to Refer for Medically Assisted Dying: Conscientious Objection in Context", Law and Society Association (LSA) Conference, Toronto, June 7, 2018

Reviews of Scholarship

- 1) Referee, Tenure and Promotion, Faculty Evaluation Committee, Faculty of Law, University of Alberta
- 2) Cambridge University Press, Review of Book Proposal

Other Scholarly Activities to be Included in the Research Report

Member of the Scientific Committee for the International Academy of Law and Mental Health (IALMH), 2017

Created two panels for the Congress of the IAL H in Prague, 2017, on Consent, Culture and Conscience and on Knowledge and Vulnerability

Organized the Willis G. Cunningham Lecture in Law and Medicine and Keynote Address of the FLSQ Conference by Professor Jocelyn Downie, Dalhousie University, Schulich School of Law, "A Feminist's Reflections on Medical Assistance in Dying in Canada: Past, Present and Future" (March 2, 2018)

Organized a panel for the forthcoming Congress of the IALMH in Rome, 2019, on Law and Vulnerability. (July 23, 2019)

Scholarly, Professional or Law reform Conferences Attended Without Presenting

Assisted Reproduction Conference, University of Toronto Faculty of Law, November 22-23, 2018

Michael Pratt

Journal Articles

"Betterment" (2017) 40:1 Dalhousie Law Journal 68-105

Book Chapters

'The Doctrine of Consideration', 'The Law of Mistake', and 'Illegality' (three chapters), in D. Percy & S. Ben-Ishai, eds., *Contracts: Cases & Commentaries*, 10th edition, Carswell, (2018)

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Estoppel in Canadian Law", Continuing Professional Development webinar, December 2018.

Editorial Positions

Editorial Board, Law and Philosophy

Reviews of Scholarship

Peer review of articles/book proposals for: Law and Philosophy; Alberta Law Review; and Queen's Law Journal

Darryl Robinson

Journal Articles

"A Justification of Command Responsibility" (2017) 28 Criminal Law Forum 633-668

Book Chapters

"The Strangest Debate in Complementarity and the Better Debate Ahead" in Carsten Stahn and Mohamed El Zeidy, eds, *The International Criminal Court and Complementarity: From Theory to Practice, 2nd Edition* (Cambridge University Press, 2018) (45 pp

"Defining Crimes Against Humanity at the Rome Conference", translated as "Definiendo los "crímenes de lesa humanidad" en la Conferencia de Roma", *Cuadernos de Conferencias y Artículos No. 58* (Universidad Externado de Colombia, Centro de Investigación en Filosofía y Derecho, 2018)(38 pp).

Book Reviews and Other Publications

(with Joseph Rikhof), "Q&A With Darryl Robinson: A Landmark ICC Appeals Chamber Hearing on Head of State Immunity" (2018) 2 *PKI Global Just J* 31.

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"A Principled Justification of Command Responsibility", International Workshop, William & Mary Law School, Williamsburg, Virginia, May 15 2017

Presentation at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"The Crime of Aggression and Canadian Law: Prospects and Pitfalls", Workshop on Canadian Consideration of the Crime of Aggression, Ottawa, Canada, February 13, 2017

"Complementarity and Accommodation", Workshop on the International Criminal Court in Active Armed Conflicts, European Union Institute, Florence, Italy, May 16 2017

"Aggression and the Road to Kampala: Issues, Stakes, Outcomes", Presentation to Judges and Staff of the International Criminal Court, The Hague, Netherlands, June 29, 2017

"The Crime of Aggression and Challenges for the ICC", Panel Discussion on the Crime of Aggression, Leiden University, The Hague, Netherlands, June 29 2017

"Theories on the Context Elements of Crimes Against Humanity", Judges Retreat of the Kosovo Specialist Chambers, Nuremberg, Germany, September 16, 2017

"Challenges in the Geopolitical Landscape", Commemoration of the 20th Anniversary of the Rome Statute, Peace Palace, The Hague, Netherlands, February 16, 2018

"African regional developments – challenge or chance for the ICC?", Workshop on The ICC in Turbulent Times, German Embassy, The Hague, Netherlands, May 31-June 1, 2018

Research Grants

Role	Granting Body and Type of Grant	Title of Project	Dates of Grant	Amount
PI	SSHRC Insight Grant	Crimes Against Humanity: A Better Theory for Better Law	2016-2020	\$91,000
Cl	SSHRC Partnership Grant	Strengthening International Justice	2016-2021	\$2,500,000

PI – Principal Investigator; CI – Co-Investigator

Editorial Positions

Editorial Committee, *Journal of International Criminal Justice*Editorial Committee, *Criminal Law Forum*Editorial Committee. *Transitional Justice Review*

Reviews of Scholarship

Peer review of several articles for *Journal of International Criminal Justice and Criminal Law Forum*, and one article for *Canadian Yearbook of International Law*Peer review of book for Cambridge University Press

Assessment for SSHRC of Insight Grant application

Other Scholarly Activities to be Included in the Research Report

1) Memberships

Advisory Council, Institute for International Peace and Security Law, University of Cologne Advisory Board, Case Matrix Network

Administrative Council, Centre Africain de Droit international Pénal et Humanitaire

2) Law Reform and Amicus Curiae Advocacy

Drafted request for leave to intervene in Prosecutor v Al Bashir re immunity

Drafted and submitted amicus brief in Prosecutor v Al Bashir re immunity

Participated as amicus curiae in one-week hearing before the ICC Appeals Chamber

Drafted and submitted follow-up brief on immunity to ICC Appeals Chamber

Participated in drafting of amicus brief before ICC on territorial jurisdiction over crimes against Rohingya in Myanmar

- 3) Seminars
- a. Co-taught "International Law: Practice and Theory", a 2-day course, at Global Affairs Canada, in March 2017 and again in February 2018.
- b. Recorded two videos on crimes against humanity for "Lexsitus", which provides resources on international criminal law globally and for free

Conferences Organized

International Humanitarian Law Conference, "Vulnerabilities in Armed Conflict: Exploring Child of War" organized by the Canadian Red Cross, School of Policy Studies, and Queen's Faculty of Law, Queen's University, March 9, 2018

Jean Thomas

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Is Coercion a Problem for Legality on a Social Account of Law?", Queen's Law/King's College London workshop, June 6-7, 2018.

"A Model of Rights", American Legal Philosophy Conference, University of Michigan, Ann Arbour, April 21-22, 2017

Presentation at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

Commentator for David Owens' paper "The Role of Rights", Queen's Law/King's College London workshop, June 6-7, 2018.

Commentator, book workshop on Gregoire Webber (et al.), *Legislated Rights*, Queen's University, November 19, 2018.

Invited discussant, Analytic Legal Philosophy Conference, University of Toronto, April 27-28, 2018. Invited discussant, book workshop on Irit Samet, *Equity: Conscience Goes to Market*, University of Toronto, September 15, 2018.

Commentator on Laura Valentini's paper "There Are No Natural Rights", Law and Philosophy Workshop, King's College London, London, May 26, 2017

Editorial Positions

Faculty Advisor, Queen's Law Journal

Sabine Tsuruda

Book Chapters

"The Moral Burdens of Temporary Farmwork" in Anne Barnhill, Mark Budolfson & Tyler Doggett, eds, *The Oxford Handbook of Food Ethics* (Oxford: Oxford University Press, 2018) 521-550 "Volunteer Work, Inclusivity, and Social Equality" in Hugh Collins, Gillian Lester & Virginia Mantouvalou, eds, *Philosophical Foundations of Labour Law* (Oxford: Oxford University Press, 2018) 306-321

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Working as Equal Moral Agents," Zicklin Center Normative Business Ethics Workshop, The Wharton School at the University of Pennsylvania, Philadelphia, November 30, 2018

Presentation at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

- 1) Comment on Nicolas Cornell's "Competition Wrongs," New Directions in Philosophy of Law 2, All Souls College, Oxford, July 24, 2018
- 2) "Working as Equal Moral Agents," Thirteenth Annual Colloquium on Scholarship in Employment and Labor Law, University of South Carolina School of Law, Columbia, September 29, 2018
- 3) "Working as Equal Moral Agents," Business Law Conference, Schulich School of Law at Dalhousie University, Halifax, October 20, 2018

Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences Attended Without Presenting

Symposium on Irit Samit, *Equity: Conscience Goes to Market*, University of Toronto, Faculty of Law, Toronto, September 15, 2018

North American Workshop on Private Law Theory VI, Yale Law School Center for Private Law, October 26-27, 2018

Workshop on Law and Philosophy, Stanford University, Stanford, December 14-15, 2018

Ashwini Vasanthakumar

Journal Articles

"Privatizing Border Control," (2018) 38 Oxford Journal of Legal Studies 411-429.

Reviews of Scholarship

Peer review for *International Theory* Reviewer, Swedish Research Council

Other Scholarly Activities

Researcher, Boundary Problem in Democratic Theory Project, Institute for Future Studies (Stockholm), 2016-2020.

Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences Attended Without Presenting

North American Workshop in Private Law Theory VI (New Haven)

Gregoire Webber

Books

Legislated Rights: securing human rights through legislation (New York: Cambridge University Press, 2018) (jointly authored), xi, 209 pp.

Journal Articles

'Judicial power and judicial responsibility' (2017) 36 *University of Queensland Law Journal* 205-220

'Loyal Opposition and the political constitution' (2017) 37 Oxford Journal of Legal Studies 357-382 'The Question Why and the Common Good' (2017) 8 Jurisprudence 99-109

Book Chapters

'Proportionality and absolute rights' in Vicki Jackson and Mark Tushnet (eds) *Proportionality: New Frontiers, New Challenges* (Cambridge: Cambridge University Press, 2017) 75-99

Book Reviews and Other Publications

'The "Is" and "Ought" of Political Constitutionalism: Comments on Chris Thornhill's "The Mutation of International Law in Contemporary Constitutions: Thinking Sociologically about Political Constitutionalism", *Modern Law Review Forum*, 29 August 2017 (online) "Grégoire Webber: Ethical Practice in Leadership, Governance and Law," in Shauna Van Praagh (ed) *To be Frank* (published privately, 2017) [see conference details below]

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"A conservative disposition in constitutional thought", *Aspects of conservatism* series, Blavatnik School of Government & Programme for the Foundations of Law and Constitutional Government, University of Oxford, 05/2018

"Legislated Rights: book panel discussion", Bonavero Institute of Human Rights & Programme for the Foundations of Law and Constitutional Government, University of Oxford, 05/2018 [with Timothy Endicott, John Finnis, Aileen Kavanagh, Kate O'Regan]

"A conservative disposition in constitutional thought", *University of Ottawa & Queen's University public law workshop*, University of Ottawa, 05/2018

"Legislated Rights: book panel discussion", Queen's Law, 09/2018 [with Chief Justice Glenn Joyal, Mark Walters, Jean Thomas]

"Legislated Rights: book panel discussion", Department of Law, London School of Economics 05/2018 [with Gavin Phillipson, Ioanna Tourkochoriti]

"To be Frank" colloquium organized at McGill University, Faculty of Law, in celebration of Frank Iacobucci's 80th birthday, 06/2017

Presentation at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conference

'Commentator: manuscript workshop on Mark Walters, AV Dicey and the Common Law Constitutional Tradition', McGill University, 09/2018

Presentation to Judicial, Governmental and Legislative Bodies

Honorary Guest Speaker, "The role of the academy", Court of Appeal for Ontario, Judges' Education Seminar, Stratford, Ontario, 06/2018

Research Grants

Role	Granting Body and Type of Grant	Title of Project	Date(s) of Grant	Amount
PI	SSHRC	Canada Research Chair	2014-2019	\$650,000
PI	SSHRC IDG	Law and the Common Good	2016-2019	\$58,181
PI	QROF PDR	Post doctoral fellowship (for G. Sigalet)	2018-2019	\$45,000
PI	OROF Research Leaders Fund	Foundations of Law and Common Good	2017-2019	\$48,200

PI – Principal Investigator

Awards and Honours

- 1) Visiting Senior Fellow, London School of Economics (renewal)
- 2) Cross-appointment to the Department of Philosophy (1 July 2018)

Editorial Positions

Queen's Law Journal, Faculty Advisor (included in teaching, above)

Modern Law Review, Editorial Committee member

Canadian Journal of Law and Jurisprudence, Consulting Editor

Reviews of Scholarship

Peer review of articles for the Oxford Journal of Legal Studies, Modern Law Review, Canadian Journal of Law and Jurisprudence, Critical Review of International Social and Political Philosophy, University of Toronto Law Journal

Peer review of manuscripts for Cambridge University Press

Other Scholarly Activities

Faculty work-in-progress, 'Past, present, and justice in the exercise of judicial responsibility', Queen's Law (March 2018)

My book, Legislated Rights, has secured book symposia in: (a) Jurisprudence; (b) the Jerusalem Review of Legal Studies; (c) the Judicial Power Project website (with contributions from Chief Justice McLachlin, among others); and (d) the Faulkner Law Review.

Conferences Organized

- 1) Inaugural King's/Queen's Workshop on Legal Philosophy, King's College London, 06/2018 (organized with John Tasioulas)
- 2) Inaugural *University of Ottawa/Queen's Workshop on Public Law,* University of Ottawa, 05/2018 (organized *with* Mike Pal and Vanessa MacDonnell)

Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences Attended Without Presenting
Analytical Legal Philosophy Conference (ALPC) (by invitation), University of Toronto, June 2018

Jacob Weinrib

Books

A softcover of my monograph Dimensions of Dignity was published in December 2018 by Cambridge University Press

Journal Articles

"When Trumps Clash: Dworkin and the Doctrine of Proportionality" (2017) 30 *Ratio Juris* 341–352.

Book Chapters

"Human Dignity and its Critics" in Jacobsohn and Schor, eds, *Comparative Constitutional Theory* (Cheltenham: Edward Elgar, 2018) 167-186.

"Sovereignty as a Right and as a Duty" in Finkelstein and Skerker, eds, *Sovereignty and the New Executive Authority* (Oxford: Oxford University Press, 2018) 21-46.

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"The Puzzle of the State", University of Toronto, Department of Philosophy, March 17, 2018 "Positive Rights and the Morality of Public Administration", University of Ottawa Public Law, May 10, 2018

"Positive Rights and the Morality of Public Administration", The Frontiers of Public Law Conference, University of Melbourne, Australia, July 12, 2018

"The Principles of Constitutional Reform", Kant and the Law Conference, University of Cardiff, Wales, October 19, 2018 (due to flight cancellations, I presented by skype)

"Sovereignty as a Right and as a Duty", Norwegian Kant Society, University of Oslo, Oslo, Department of Philosophy, May 15, 2017

"Human Dignity and Constitutional Reform", Human Dignity and the Constitutional Crisis in Europe Conference, European University Institute, Department of Law, Florence, June 15-16, 2017

Presentation at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

Commentary on David Dyzenhaus' manuscript, *The Long Arc of Legality*, Manuscript Workshop, University of Sherbrook, Montreal, June 11-12, 2018

"Proportionality: The Nightmare and the Noble Dream", Dean's Lecture, Queen's University Faculty of Law, Kingston, March 6, 2017

Comments on Alec Stone Sweet & Clare Ryan, *A Cosmopolitan Legal Order: Kant, Constitutional Justice, and the ECHR*, Pluricourts Manuscript Workshop, University of Oslo, Oslo, May 12, 2017 Comment on Adam Perry (Oxford University), "Government Mercy", Oxford-UCLA-Toronto Colloquium in Legal and Political Philosophy, University of Toronto Faculty of Law, Toronto, May 22-23, 2017

Reviews of Scholarship

Peer review of article for Ratio Juris

Peer review of article for McGill Law Journal

Peer review of SSHRC Insight Grant

Peer review of a full book manuscript for the Cambridge University Press

Peer review of an article for the *University of Toronto Law Journal*

Noah Weisbord

Presentation at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform conferences

Discussing Sexual Assault and Other Women's Issues in the Classroom, Women in Law Club Discussion, Queen's University Faculty of Law, October 2018

The Role and Contributions of the International Law Commission to the Development of International Law in the Past/Next 70 Years, Seventieth Anniversary Celebration Symposium, FIU College of Law, Miami, October 2018

Panel Discussion of the Recent Trial and Acquittal of Gerald Stanley in the Killing of Colten Boushie, Queen's University Faculty of Law, March 2018

Presentation to Judicial, Governmental and Legislative Bodies

Jurisdiction Over the Crime of Aggression, Parliament of the Ukraine, Consultative Assembly of Parliamentarians on the ICC and the Rule of Law, Kiev, November 2018

Reviews of Scholarship

Peer review of article "Entrapment Minimalism: Shedding the 'No Reasonable Suspicion or Bona Fide Inquiry' Test" for *Queen's Law Journal*

Peer review of book (monograph), *The International Criminal Court and its Impact on Global Governance: Learning from Reality* for Oxford University Press

Conferences Organized

Co-organizer (with Lisa Kelly) of *Panel Discussion of the Recent Trial and Acquittal of Gerald Stanley in the Killing of Colten Boushie*, March 2018

Robert Yalden

Books

(with Sarra, Paton, Condon, Gillen, Liao, Deturbide, Khimji, Bryan and Campo) *Business Organizations: Practice, Theory and Emerging Challenges*, 2d ed (Toronto: Emond: 2018)

Book Chapters

(with Fraiberg & Pressman) "Canada" in Zerdin, ed, *The Mergers & Acquisitions Review*, 12th ed (London: Law Business Research Ltd., 2018) 70-83

(with MacDougall & Valley) "Canada" in Calkoen, ed, *The Corporate Governance Review*, 8th ed (London: Law Business Research Ltd., 2018) 64-84

Presentation at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Recent Developments in M&A", M&A Fall Roundtable 2018, The Program on Ethics in Law and Business, University of Toronto, November 2, 2018

Awards and Honours

Appointed the inaugural holder of the Stephen Sigurdson Professorship in Corporate Law and Finance, Faculty of Law, Queen's University

Editorial Positions

Editorial Advisory Board, *Canadian Business Law Journal*Editorial Advisory Board, *Annual Review of Insolvency Law* (appointed September, 2018)

Reviews of Scholarship

Peer review of article for *McGill Law Journal*Peer review of articles for *Annual Review of Insolvency Law*

Other Scholarly Activities

At the invitation of the Parliamentary Secretary to the Minister of Innovation, Science and Economic Development, participated in a roundtable discussion with Federal Government officials on the federal government's proposals to enhance retirement security (December 17, 2018)

Research Reports 2017-2018



Queen's | Law